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Memo  Tom
' Secratary to Dizector | o

T Jim

The attached card came
off of the letter to Mr.
Sechler - I found it in
the mail room. '
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BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION CCMMISSION
Santa Pe, New Mexico
‘August 25, 1965
"""" - T EXAMINER HEARING -
| )
IN THE MATTER OF: )
In the matter of the hearlng called by f;;
the 0il Conservation Commission on its )
own metion to permit Harold J. Sechler, )
d/b/a 'S. & S. 0il Producers, and all )
other interested parties to show cause : )
vhy the Bond Well No. 1 located in the . ) Case No.. 3294
SW/4 NE/4 of Section 17, Townshlp 9 North} ’
Range 14 West, Valencia County, New )
Mexico, should not be plugged and )
'abandoned in accordance with a Commlssionl
approved pil uggirg*prag;am. : ;
___________________________ )
BEFORE

Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner
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MR, NUTTER: The hearing will come to order, please.
The first case this morning will be Case No. 3294,
MR. DURRETT: In the matter of the hearing called

by the Oil Conservation Commission on its own motion to permit

8. INC,

Harold J. Sechler, dba S. & S. Oil—Ppodhcers, and all -other

\
)

interested parties to show cause why the Bond Well No. 1

o ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

loéated in the SW/4 NE/4 of Section 17, Township 9 North,
Range 14 West, Valencia County, New Mexico, should not be
plugged and abandoned in accordance with a‘CommiSSion—approved

plugging program.

DEFOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EX?!\H TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

If the Examiner please, ‘i would like to state for the

‘Mr .- Néal Good wno is~

attorney for Mr. Sechler. He has requested over the telephone

1213 FIRST :iATle?lAivIAN|<~EAsT * PHONE 256-1294 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

dearniey-meier reporting servi

SPECIALIZING 1N,

that this case be continued to September 8, 1965, and I have
_received'a téelegram from Mr. Good stating that Mr. Sechler
requests continuance to September 8 and that he wiii be
present at that hearing.

MR. NUTTER: Case No. 3294 will be continued to

9:00 A.M., September 8 at this same place.




g, INC.

DEPOSITIONS, MEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

t
'

P -

"Mexic G”OiL'Cénservatlon Commission was renEfted by me, and
that the same is a true and cofrect record of the said
proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

Witness my Hand and Seal this 2nd day of September, 1965,

et

"NOTARY PUBLIC

1120 SIMMSIBLDG. o P.O~BOX 1092 ® PHONE 243.6691 «| ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

1213 PIRST.NATIONAL BANK EAST o PHONE 256-1294 ‘o ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

dearnley-meier reporting servi
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My Commission Expires:

~June 1%, 13%67.
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
) ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )
I, ADA DEARNLEY, Notary Public in and for the County of
| sseeng .
Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the ‘
’ foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before the New ,
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E NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION ‘
z Santa Fe, New Mexico : |
¢ September 8, 1965 g
s 2 EXAMiN'ER HEARING i
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= § G N THE MATTER OF: ‘the hearing called by the 0il) i
b w 3 ) |
— & £ conservation Comm1551on on ‘its own motion to 1
@ 4 § | permit Harold J. Sechler, dba S. & S. 0il ; 1
m, ¢ 2 ‘producers, and all other 1nterested parties l
= X 5 to show cause why the Bond Well No.'1l ) ;-
= i 3 located in the §W/4 NE/4 of Section 17, ) 3204 *
= % = Township 9 North, Range 14 West, vValencia ) Case No,.————— i
& 3 § County ,~New Mexico, should not be plugged )
- : ‘.é and abandoned in accordance with a Comm1551on;
‘é_’_ f___» é approved plugging program. 5 3
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e T BEFORE:  Elvis A. Utz, Examiner _
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MR, UTZ: The nearing will come to order. The first

case on the docket is a continued case, case 3249; the hearing

on the motion of the 0il Cdnservation‘Commission to permit

EW. MEX:CO

84-1294 @ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

Harold J. Sechler, a/b/a S & S 0il producers to log a well.

ESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS
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This case_was omitied'ffbm the hearing ‘docket today, therJ—

T
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for it will be éEﬁaEu—e—a'—té;septémbg;rA,,, 22nd.

NE 243-6691 ¢ ALBUQUERQUE, N

€ 2

dearnley-meier reporting sery

DE'OSI_TIONS, HEARINGS, STATE M!Nfs. EXPERT
BOX 1092'. @ PHO

$.0, BOX.
L BANK EAST - @ PHON

=
z 5.
e 2 - _
< e
A A ’
s z2 - -
< P e S =
¥ 82 T =
[ ve
L -




PAGE 3

STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
) sSS.
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

1, , Court Reporter, do hereby

. NEW MEXICO
1co

o PHONE 256-1294 ¢ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEX!

‘certify that the foregoing and attached Efanscri@t‘of
proceedings before the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission™

Examiner at Santa Fe, New Mexico, is a true and correct record

ing Service, 16

.

to the best of my kxnowledge, skill and ability. ‘%

{

IN WITNESS WHEREOF I have affixed my hand and notarial

EARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

2.0 PHONE 243-6691 ® ALBUQUERQUE

+ bt Ay 23 L

seal this : day of ’ , 1965.
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Notary PubJic - Court Reporter
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My Commission Expires:
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: ~; =& of the proceedings in
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BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico

- September 22, 1965

Examiner HEARING

’ )
1 -IN THE MATTER OF: In the matter of the hearn.ng )
‘palled by the 0il Conservation Commission on .\
its own motion to permit Harold J. Sechler, -db

- B.& 8. 0il Producers, -and all other 1nterested)
,bartles to show cause why the Bond Well No. 1

‘;ocated in the sw/4 NE/4“\f Section 17, ‘I‘ownsh%p

9 North, Range 14 West, Valencia County, New %

Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned in ) Case No..
hccordance with a Commission-approved plugg:mg) : :

brogram. y

ting service, inc.
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MR. NUTTER: The hearing will come to order, please.
The Commission will take up Case 3294 which is in the matter of
thé hearing called by the 0il Conservation Commission on it's
own motion.and to permit all other parties to shoﬁ cause why
Bond Well Number 1 in Section 17, Township 9 .North, Range 14
West should not be ordered-élUQged.

MR. DURRETT: If the Exéﬁiner'pleaée; Jim Dﬁrrett
appearing on behalf of the Commission and it's. staff. We're
prepared-to present a wiﬁnésé in this case concerning the
plugging of the well, but I'm advised that Mr. Sechler may be
present and would 1ike to make a statement.

MR. NUTTER: 1Is there anyone present who would 1ike to
‘make an appearance in this case?

MR. DURRETT: We have no objection to Mr. sechler
béing sworn to present testimony or just to give a statement
concerning this matter if he wdﬁld like, Mr. Examiner.

MR. NUTTER: Would you care to make 5 sworn statement
in this’regard? “ o

MR. SECHLER: Well--

MR. NUTTER: What is your position?

MR. SECHLER: You might say I'm the comptrollér and I
wish to make a statement, I wish to make a sworn statement that
we intend to go ahead with this well and complete it.

MR. NUTTER: Raise your hand please. You solemnly

[P
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swear that the statement you're about to make in this case will
be the truth, the whole truth and nothing but the truth so help

yoﬁ God?

. MR, SECHLER: I do.

HAROLD J. SECHLER )

| ¢alled as a witness hefein, having been first duly sworn on oath

was examined and testified as follows:

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q Mr. Sechler, you're Harold J. Sechler:doing business
as an oil producer, is that correct?

v

_i AL Yes, sir. _ )
Q’ And you or your company drilled or caused to be
drilled, the Bond Well Number 1 in the Southwest Quarter,

Nértheast Quarter of Section 17, Township 9, 14 West?

A T Veg oeiwiie oo . e Rl e
Q When was this well commenced?

A In ;63.

Q  And to wha£ depth has the well been drilled?

a Well, it was drilled to approximately twenty-five‘
hundred feet.

0 When was active work discbntinuea?

A Well, it was in Octobér or the first part of November,
it was right in there. We had a Kelly Swivel Friction Freeze on

it. I have a phoiOgraph of the operation. The rig is still on
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the lease, still over the well. This was a picture of the opera-

: 2
i 2 , :
P g tion at that time and it stands except for the drill pipe going
H in the derrick, stands in the derrick.
.oz o8 | | . ,,
s X 59 Q Now, this active operation was discontinued in OQctober
o= » % .
S S 3
-~ % 23 |or November of 19632
as 8 =2z
> -2y ; o -
‘= E 3@ A That's right.
| W— € 2> W
I .3 Q Well, now we're in the latter part of September of
Do s §e |- : e
= £ é% [1965, which is almost two years later. What is the reason for the
FE | L & 7 .
= = % |lag in continuing the active operation?
a> § .2 | i :
— g g A Well, we had some trouble and difficulty in locating
=2 8 | " -
Q> 2 ¢z |a swivel of the type that we needed for this rig and this
= § =3 :
i I I | : - '
by E *gé Yoperation tc match the rig and so forth., We have procured-this
= I .z )
o < :2 |swivel and I would like to proceed with the operation if the
a 2 g»o ' ‘
hy | s ==

weather permits. I mean this is something--we're about six
miles from, give or take a mile or two, from;the‘highway and | .
it poses a problem getting in and out of the lease. 1It's in a

mountainous area.
4

Q What is the nearest town to this location, Mr. ‘Sechler
A Gallup, New Mexico. |

Q What direction from Géllup is this well?

A Southeast.

Q It's cut there socuth of Highway 66, then?

A Yes, sir,

Q Well, now, Mr. Sechler, we've got win;er coming up

4t
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again. If the well isn't taken care of soon, why, it's going to
be a matter of being held up for another six months on account
of weather, won't it be? You mentioned weather conditions.

A Yés, I understand this. We did not encounter any wateyr

zones or aﬂything or any zone that'might be contaminated or tﬁat

y

ing service, inc.
‘*"D!"OSITION‘,"‘NQA‘IINGS, STAYE M!i’!‘ls. EXPERY YESTIMONY, DAILY CbPY, ;ONVE'NYIONS

we might contaminate in drilling this well. I don't think it's

¢
i
i

1 hurting anything. It has a bottom'plug and it's full of bento-

nite to surface and there's a cover over the weli.

Q What is your actual position in the céée, are you

'requestingfthat the case be continued to a later date or just

‘. P.0LBOX 1092 & PHONE 243-6691 = ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

1213 FIRST NATIONAL BANK'EAST “o- PHONE 256-1294 o ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

dearnley-meier report

i | what--

- 'f g A Well, I would like to have permission to go ahead with
5 3 . vaiticr,
2 3 the well, I don't know what vou're procedure is in this marm&r.
T MR. DURRETT: Maybe I can be of assistance, Mr.

DAGILIIGL .

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Durrett, would you relate the staff's
position in this matter?

MR. DURRET?: ‘Yes, I certainly will. Mr. Sechler, I
propose to present a witness here today, Mr. Kapteina, who is
the District Supervisor of the‘Districtvin which your well is
located, who will testify that in his opinion this well should

be plugged in order to prevent waste.

Now, in the past we have had similar situations of

this nature where an operator did desire to go ahead and rework

PR .
o N . -
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the well, but I would suggest that you make a specific request

to the Examiner and give him some supporting statements to

show your intentions along that line.

MEXICO

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY_MR. DURRETT:

Q Let me ask you ihis. You do intend to go ahead with
the well, you would like to do so?

A Definitely.

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS. EXPERT rm|m'v. DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

Q How long do you think it would take you to complete
it, it is not completed, is that correct? , -
A That's right. Well, depending natupally upon weather:

conditions, this is oncof the main“factbrgig It is a Long;waij

‘from town. This makes it difficult for creds getting in and

1120 SIMMS BLDG. e 1.0, 80X 1092 & PHONE 243-669) o ALBUQUERQUE, N“i
1213 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST @ PHONE 236-1294 » ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO

dearnley-mier reporting service, inc.

SPECIALIZING IN:!

out. In as muéh as ‘it has been open this long 1 would like~"

|goHave it sef over unti) May.

. uﬁtil”may? ‘ e ~"~~?*fw-w~vA~-xia~;x;:;.H;; m3; sl bl
A Yesf |
| Mk. NUTTER : éf;"SeChler, I might point out here we |
have a létte: from you‘éated May 14, 0£:1965, in which you statey
"It is our pian to resu&e operation on the Qell on or before

June 10, 1965".

A This is true.
Q (By Mr. Durreit) When could yougcommence operations
Ces ‘ again, Mr. Sechler, barring weather? How long will it be before
'
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you start working cn the well again?

A In October.

Q In October?

A Yes.

Q . So, we're talking about a month or s0?

A That's right.

Q Then you feel that_due to the weathet‘conditions and
the problems encountered in drillihé, that you would probably -
be until May before YOu'had it completed?

A Well, no. If we get in and are able to, without any

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAIY COPY, CONVENTIONS

interruption as far' as weather is concerned, I believe Wekcou;d
be out of there within forty-five days.

Q But, at any rate you feel you could start work on the:

1120'SIMMS BLDG. @ P.O. BOX 1092 ¢ PHONE 242.5691. ¢ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
1213 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST o PHONE 256-1294 ¢ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

gearnley-meier reporting service, inc.

SPECIALIZING IN;

well agaln, ‘active work on the well, within a’perlod of'thlfty
or forty-five da§s, would that be correct?
.\ Yes.

g : BT .- MR. NUTTER: Mr.iSechler,_we%;l ¢on pe this Case

e 3 B
o s e a2 T

Number 3294 to the Examlner Heaxlng whlch wil l be held at 9 00

g AR AN L E D T RS ¢ £ART Tt
B R ST A

o clock a.m; at th;s same place on November 23rd. Now, thle ;s

- i Gt en e, e 5 S Az TR s AR
e PPN PR & LN LT T

going to aive you 51xty days in Wh&QQMYQHMFQQ”€§§PW?MX9“F

operatlons. At that hearlng in NoVembe:monche,23;Q,_ifxwe

S im0

don't have ev1dence that the well is’ agaln actlvated ;‘tﬁiok>

SRS R i

'ﬁ}: Durrett Wlll go ahead and present hls case then, for‘tﬁeow

RN

plqulng of the well He s going to defer his case at this time

" St e e

iy
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Co A Thank you.

MR. IRBY: Mr, Examiner, may I ask this witness a

couple of questicns, please?

MR. NUTTER: ° Yes, sir.

CROSS~-EXAMINATION

'BY MR. IRBY:

0 I'm Frank Irby, State Engineer's Office. You said
this well has a plug in it 4nd that it's filled with bentonite?
A Right.

Q  This is a cement plug. Is there any casing in the

hole or is it an open hole all the way?

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STAYE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS
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i’ Z A It has some casing, yes.
g |
g Q How much?
::‘) .
> ‘A Oh, ch. several hundred fest.
Q What is the total depth of the well; twenty-five

hundred,-you said, approximately?

A Apprgximately.

Q ﬁell, do you havé t&énty—five'huﬁared féé{ of casing
in it? |

A . No.

Q Well, you say several hundred, do you know how much

within a hundred feet?

A Well, say a couple hundred feet, yes.

%j' ‘ o) Is this at the surface as you say,. or is it down




PAGE
& Py where the plug is?
x o
g A No, no, it's at the surface, near the surface.

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Irby, I believe that the well file

¥, DAILY COPY, CONVINTIONS

reflects that one hundred feet of 8" casing was cemented. “The

B

total depth at the time was 105 feet. The casing was cementeéd

LBUQUERQUE, NEW: MEXICO

jo ALBIQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

with 25 or more sacks of cement according to the well file.

MR, IRBY: I won't offer ‘any obijec tion to the ;enﬁa—

!
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tlve ‘ruling of- themeamlner.M‘; will appear at the November

23rd hearing on this matter. ' T

MR. NUTTER: Case Number 3294 is continued to November

‘23rd.

S k%
STATE oF NEW co )

: ) ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

“dearnley-meier reporting sefvice, inc.

I, ADA DEARNLEY, Court Reporter, do hereby certify that the

B
i

Mexico Oil ConservatmonSComm1551on atmsan;u “c;‘””'ﬁl

a true and correct record to the best of my knowledge,~skill and
ability.
IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have affixed my hand and notarial seal

this 28th day of September, 1965.

oy,

Notary Publlc-Cdurt ;j‘]

My Commission Exp:LresI do hereby certify that the fo"egoing 18

B COTL BT 1 LD ¥e proocedings ¢
: June 19, 1967 @ eerd of the poocuedings 20
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BEFORE THE B
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Santa Fe, New Mexico
November 23, 1965

EXAMINER HEARING
: )
IN THE MATTER OF: )
The hearing called by the 0il Conservation 3
Commission on its own motion to permit )

Harold J. Sechler, dba S. & S. Oil Producers,

and all other interested parties to show )

cause why the Bond Well No. 1 located in )

the SW/4 NE4 of Section 17, Township 9 North,Case No.
Range 14 West, Valencia County, New Mexico,

should not be plugged and abandoned in

accordance with a Commxss;on~approved

)
plugging program. : ;
)

- . e e e e m e r e m e e % o® e w e o aeowm o= oa - @ & = =

BEFORE: DANIEL S. NUTTER, Examiner

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
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MR. NUTTER: This hearing with come to order. The
firsﬁAéaéé js 3294 in the matter of the hearing called bY the

Commission on its own motion to permit Harold J.'Sechler, dba

5&S Oil'Producers; and all otherxr interestéd parties to show

UE, NEW MEXICO:

_cause why the Bond Wwell No. 1 jocated in ‘the Southweét 4,

Northeast 4, of gection 17, pownship 2 North, Range 14 West,

valencia county, New MexicO; should not be plugged and abandone

in accogdance with a'Commission—apprbved“ﬁlugging program. Are

STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY. COMVENTIONS

'\

56-1294 © ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO

092 e PHONE 243-6691 * ‘ALBUQUERQ

—— 9
%%_ % % there any appearances_in“Case Number 32942
$ -z
:: % _; MR. DURRETT: if the Examinerfplease, Jim purrett
= : 8% - | o
.E; g. gir appearing on behalf of the CommiSSion,ahd its staff. 1 would
?jégg %{"é%;‘4fikemtoQSLate for the record at this time to:;efresh the
z o ] ;
: E; % %% Examiner's memofy COncernihg sbmé‘6f”iﬁe*prccednggl;ggckground
< ad> S g9 o I .
) { = 7 in this case: Thié case was originally docketed for the S
f?h? 5~};‘ﬂtié . AugusthS, l§65, hearing. At that time it was continued until
e L . ,
Lf‘ ':.1 Jf . Septemser i 1965. On september 8 1965, at the request of Mr.
- sechler's attorn€¥ it was'contihuéd‘té thc'Séptembéx 22nd
;i{ ;'  AR _ A hearing and én September>22nd Mr. Sechler aid appear and made
A nis statement to the Examiner and the case was continued to the
f. | hearing today. 1 pelieve if the Examiner will refer to the
2 transcript of the Sgptember 22nd hearing, he will find that Mr.

sechler stated that he had had a well in production py this

hearing date and that he would appear at this hearing and sO

advised the Examiner.

-




.. i | - saGe 3
%3',1 L o ’ MR. NUTTER: And that was the occasion of the 60-day
H Q “
$ continuance, -is that correct?
v T AN i .
g MR. DURRETT: Sir, I believe that is correct from
> o : ; - -
s g §° September 22nd to November 23rd. Since this is a show cause
o= . ®¥ .
L= > &8 : b P
. § %; hearing and since Mr. Sechler has not decided to appear and
a». 5 2z
= & gﬁ ‘show cause, I would propose to present a witness to the Examinex
as 5 23 | | L
. ¢ :g‘ to establish that this well should be plugged.
©o v §e N : : ,
=5 $3 MR. NUTTER: Would you go ahead and proceed with your
P o - .
. 8 %8 '
= g é;» “case Mr. Durrett.
as f 2 : : , :
— x |- R ) . ; . ;
_ g B MR. DURRETT: I would like to have Mr. Kapteina sworn,
- 'géu-§) ¢ | please.
:3 S— i §§“ o (Witness sworn.)
i 22 e 2% - ~ = : _
i — = -nE . ‘ E . T R
o = 3 ik JAMES E. KAPTEINA, having been first duly
. @ ¢ oas
B s =t

sworn, was examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. DURRETT:

0  Will you please state youl namc and pésitionfor the
record?
A James E. Kapteina, petroleum engineer.for the New

‘Mexico 0il Consérvation Commission.
o Mr. Kapteina, are you familiar with the Bond Well

Number 1 which is the subject matter of this hearing?

A Yes, sir.. I am.
Q Is that well located in Southwest guarter of the
i
3 o e T v
” b 2 -




7,‘. PAGE 4
3 ,.2 . northeast qu?rﬁer of Township 9 north, Range 14 west, Valencia
é ’ ﬁj County, New Mexico?
Y ATt is.
E N Q And is that area within your jurisdiction;as a

supervisor of District 4 of the Oil Conservation Commission?
‘A Yes.
0 Do-you have in your position the Commission's

official well file concerning this case?

v

y-meier reporting service, inc.

a Ifdok

Q@  Will you please refer to that well file, Mr. Kapteina

and state t% Eﬁe Examiner when this well was drilled according

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS. EXPERT TESTIMONY, DASLY COPY, CONVENTIONS
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E » i to your off1c1al records?
N “ ; o g ) Y o B R : : - f"’.yf Y S ; e
L = E A C 10 Notlce of Intention‘to Drill, dated July 13,
T e 3 ul
. ‘ . Y P ) - m ) ‘z)
R = e 1963, was approved by me on July 25, 1963.

Q Do you have a Report of Completion on thls well?

A,;4 I have a Form C 103 statlng the work performed on

July 19, 1963 drllled to 105 feet and set a 100 foot of e'ght

inch ca51ng<w1th 25 or more sacks of cement. He was plann;ng

then to préssure test to see that he had cement to surface.

Q0  And that was in July of 19632

A . Yes.
Q“ wWhat's your next report?
A The next report is dated November 15, 1963, and

approved December 26th. This was a request for temporary




rACE 5

abandonrient becauge of weather conditions.

Q Was that approved by you at that time?..

A It was approved December 26, 1963. His total at that
time 2482. -

0] Is that your last report, Mr. Kapteina?

A That's the lést'report filed by Mr. Sechlér and I

wrote a letter to Mr. Sechler on May 10, 1965: "“After two years,
or almost two years, I consider the well to'bé abandoned and

ask that it be plugged."” And on May 14, 1965, a reply from

2 ¢ PHONE 243-669) o ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

Mr. H. J. Sechler: "In answer to your letter dated May 10,

L

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPENT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS
1213 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST ® PHONE 236.1294 & ALBUGUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

1965, it is our plan to resume operations on the,wéll on or

]

befére June 10, 1965. We have the necessary moﬁeyi5h§ équibﬁenf

to go ahead with the operation to a completion. Thanking you

dearnley-meier reporting service, inc.

1120 SIMMS BLDG,: @ - P.O, BOX.09:

SPECIALIZING IN;

in advance for your cooperation in this matter, Yours very

.

truly.”

. A i Fy i el T G :
coxiie S e 2R PEACEREEET L Rk ol w Lo X L B A ]

e e R et
were resumed in June of 1965?

A I believe Mr. Sechler testifiéd when he>éppeated here
at the hearing that he had -~ no’operations has been started

at that time.

0 ~ And you have had no subsequent reports?
A No reports.
0 Is it Mr. Kapteina, is it your opinion that this well

had been abandoned and it should be plugged in order to prevent




PAGE

waste?
EN Well, since we haven't had subsequent reports, it
appears that Mr. Sechler doesn't intend to do anything further

with this well.

2
o
H
%
]
¥
8
o E g
2 ;8 »
_ § 5; Q Now, you have no knowledge as far as your official
a» %z . . . -
& . F g . . . ' . 1
"= E g; well file goes, Mr. Kapteina, to whether or not this well
a> X ) . . .
SIS f% actually had ever been completed, is that correct? 1In other
o0 = g . q :
=2 g | words, is it a producer or is it not?
= 22y A No, it's no producer.
ad = .§ .
| W, = po - . . R . . § i :
;_ g 8! Q So, there:would have been no production report of any
= 23| |
@ 8 ¢%f | type?
E= 5 == I = . : . R
= Z I A N » ‘ ' -
a 8% - o
= £ i -
S % i Q Dc you feel, Mr. Kapteina, that this well should be
a 2 g-o
— - =2

plugged in order.to»donfine oil,"gas and other hydrocarbons in

'thé-stratéwlﬁuﬁﬁiéﬁ.tﬁey\wére oriéiﬁallj’céhféined?

- : , A 'Well, since he has no teports, I feel that no report

of any oil of gas it should be plugged in order to protect any i

water that may be in the area.

Q And what about ;nyﬁhydrocarbons that he ﬁéy have o
passed ‘through that he’didn‘t report, Mr. Kapteina, if that
was the case?

A Well, in that case they should be confined to the

strata in which they presently are located.

Q Do you have a plugging program at this time to




v | | ot

v 2 fecommend>t9 the Examiner?
% A We have no C-105 which would report any formations
§ that were carfying any hydrocarbons or any water, why I would
§ recomnend that the -~ he reportéd’that he had placed a plug at
% the total depth and one at the éurface. If that interval is

filléd with heéﬁy-hdd that surface plug should be drilled out
and réplaced and a mafker,nreéulétion marker be placed in thg
well. -

Q Mr. Kapteina, for the’purpdse'of'the record, will you

please state what the C-105 is. Is that the well log?

y-meier reporting service, inc.
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A C-105 is a well log showing tops of formations passed
as througb.
= : ; - : . : e . D e S
= , Q  So, this had not been filed with you and we, from the
as_ oV .
-

Commission's Standﬁoint, would haﬁé no way of kﬁbwing what
- formations were drilled through?

A That'§ co;rect.‘

Q Ié that correct?

A That's right.

Q So, you.have no way of knowing whether or not.there
were oil or gés bearing fOrmatidns%or water bearing formations
within ﬁﬁe well, is that correct?

A That's correc£. 

Q So, you feel that the plugging program which you have

outlined would confine oil, gas, water and any other hydrocarbons




ract 8

Pt

e
n the strata in which they were originally contained, is

withi

2
S .
] that correct?
z -
£ A I believe SOC.
v
> [+] ) . . X
éé F §8 0] Now, you are recommending that the surface plug be
. — ¥ 38 L _ :
- '§ Eg. drilled out,. the hole be filled with heavy mud to the ‘surface
a» 2 3z .
e ¢ gy .
= & 38 and a surface plug be reinstalled -
o~ ¢ .3 A With a permanent marker. 3
= £ 33 Q =+ with a~permanent=marker?
et S =
= 3 i : .
- = : ,§§ A a 35 foot cement plug.
IR : . -
L g‘§:. 0 A 35 foot cement plug at the surface?
o= &gl
- a> & of A ThHat's right.
o = £ <%
Y L O .;‘:" B - . . Cda e
A ';§;r~}£;§§f' MR. DURRETT: 1f the Examiner please;, I will move tha
i = ERRE Y the CommisSion'také’ah'offidial aaministrative notice of its
. & ¢ 8z S o
A - s ==

official well file in this case and that will conclude my direc
examination of Mr. Kapteina.

- *ﬁg;ﬁﬂﬁTﬁﬁﬁfwgﬂg will take notice of the file

S o
R e L

pertaining to this well on the case. Are there aﬁ?giﬁéét;u;,
of Mr. Kapteina? Mr. Kapteina, this program that you are
recommending here today is being recommended'only in the
absence of further knowledge that work was done on the we}l, is
’>Ehat'corréct?
MR.,KAP%EINA: Correct.

MR. NUTTER: In the event that we can determine that

other conditions are such that would require another plugging




e
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PAGEQ

prograni, you wouldn't want us to be bound by filliﬁ§ the hole by
with heavy mud?

MR. KAPTEINA: No.

£
;
> [*] . )
s X §8 MR. NUTTER: And putting -a 35 foot --
< 3 &g =z
- § §; MR. KAPTEINA: In case any other cement plugs are
as 5 5=z . :
[ ] L . - FEE N ;
= E§ 3g | necessary for any pore or perneable formations, I believe they {
— X 23 B : . :
3 - '<‘§ Ly . t
E .2 should be added. :
Y} : :o: ) ’ : ;
= I i3 MR. NUTTER: I see.
st o ~ .
— 8 %3 B ‘ o el
= 2 gé MR. PORTER: I have one question. Mr. Kapteina, have
E E :.." I N L T R o S el -
g g% you made a trip to this location? _
[— e T e L -
= : 53 | ~ ‘ -
a> 3§ d§ MR. KAPTEINA: I made a trip to this location just
= & +«= ) :
é; z gé prior to its temporary abandonment.
= 2. if . .
o _MR. PORTER: And when was that, sir?
@ © g= B i LTRSS e SE W S NUEVIES P R F AP SLSO TSI .
= 5 == MR. KAPTEINA: That was in December of 1963,
MR. PORTER: Which is almost two years ago?
MR. KAPTEINA: Yes, sir.
MR. PORTER: You have had no subsequent forms filed ,
on that well? i
MR. KAPTEINA: No. :

MR. PORTER: What does our rule provide as far as
temporary abandonment is concerned? Does it require subseguent
forms to be filed after the first form is filed showing that

the well is temporarily abandoned or periodic forms that should

be filed after that time?
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MR, KAPTEINA: I don't think the rule --- I don't thiﬂk
| we have any rule'that<applies to this.

MR. PORTER: That's all I have.

MR. Nﬁ&TER: What was that again?Mr.yKapteina, was
that 35 sacks,or:35 feet? |

' MR. KAPTEINA: 35 feet.

MR, NUTTER: Are there any other questions of Mr.

ting service, ing.

Kapteina? You maj be excused. I will call égain for any
appearances in case 3294 or does anyone have anythiiig to offer

in this case? We will take thLe case‘under‘advisement and call:

080X 1092 ¢ PHONE 243-669). ‘e _ ALBUGUERQUE, NEW MEXICO"
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‘S”TATE OF NEW MEXICO )
. ; ) ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )
I,

DEAN A. ROBINSON,

'of “Bernalillo, State of

‘the same is a true

1294 ¢ ALBUQUERGUE, NEW MEXICO -

to- the best of my knowledge,

3
é» ~7W1tness my
3
3
3

My'Commiésion,Expires:

october 16, 1969.

F] - o e

Notary Public in and for the County
New Mexico,
foredoing and attached Transcrlpt of Hearing before the New
Mex1co 0il Conservatlon Commissibn was réported by me;

and correct record of the said proceedings,

Hand and Seal this 29th day of November,’1965{

—

do hereby certify that the

and that

skill and ability.

L(Aw/f/ ﬂwfiﬁwwak»/
NOTARY PUBLIC

X io hereby c-zrti*f‘v +’v\t tha "a*nvcing is

32?{
LY -
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BEFORE THE OIL COMSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE REARING CALLED BY THE OIL COMSRRVATION
COMMISSION OM ITS OWN MOTION TO PERMIT HAROLD J. SECHLER, DBA
8. & 8. OIL PRODUCERS, AND ALL OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES TO SHOW

CAUSE WHY THE BOND WELL NO. 1 LOCATRD IN THE SW/4 MR/4 OF SECTION

17, TCHMMSKIP 9 NORTR, RANGE 14 WAST, BNPN, VALENCIA COUNTY, NEW

MEXICO, SHOULD NOY B8 PLUGGED IN ACCORDANCE WITR A COMMISSION- :
urmmmmrmm : ' I

CASE Mo. 3294
- Order No. R-3009
RY_THE COMMXBEION: | |

This cauce came oh fo: hearing at 3 o'clock a.m. on lovcuhor5
23, 1965. at Sunta Fe, New Mexico, before lxaninor Daniel 8. Iuttcg.

:

) BOM. on this _3rd__ dlw of m 1965_ the Commission,
quorum being present, having considared the testimony. the rtcord,~
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advisod

in the premises,

FAMPR:

(1) That due public notico having boen givon as rtquir.d by‘
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause anéd the -ubjcct

e e s i 1 e em

v (2) That Earold .:‘r.’ Sechler, dba §. & §. Oil Producers, is

. the owner and opsrator of the Bond Well No. 1 located in the SW/4
MR/4 of Section 17, Township 9 North, Range 14 West, MNNPM, :
Valencia County, New Mexico. '

(3) That the subject well is dAry and abandoned and should
be plugged in order to confine any crude petroleum oil, mnatural
gas, and water in the strata originally containing them, and to
otherwise prevent waste and protect correlative rights.

Lpt:

(1) That Harold J. Sechler, dba 8. & §. Oil Producers,
; is hersby ordered to plug the Bond Well No.:1 located in the S5W/4
B . MB/4 of Section 17, Township 2 North, Range 14 West, NMPM, Valencia
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CASE No. 3294
Orderxr ¥o. R~-3009

county, Ecwﬁtxico. in a manner that will prevent crude petrxoleum ° 5
oil, natural gas, and water from ascaping from the strata in whiehi

\ they are found into anothex stratum or strata,
T % : {2) That Earold a. Sechlez, dbs 8, & 8. Oi1 Producers, :
Coe || shall complete plugging operationa om or before January 1, 1966;
that sald plugging operations shall ba conducted in accordance ;

vith a minimum plugging program submitted to and approved by the |
Commission's Santa Fe District Office; and that Earoid J. Sechler
shall notify the Oil and Gas Inspsctor, Oil Conservation Commis- |
sion, P, O. Box 2088, Santa Fe, New Mexico, of the exact date i
and time plugyging operations axe to commence. ?

(3) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

i || entzy of such further orders as the Commission way deem neces-
sy. | |

- ‘ mnmun.mmm.oathodaymmmir ;
S = i

s
£

A L PORTIR, Jr., Member & Secretary
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) LAW orrlck;: o.
fm’:ﬁ:‘.ﬁ'ﬁ:’.‘:p':.cn WELLER, FRiEDRICH ‘AND hﬁcxxscn B
JOHN . HicKiscH 00 CAPITOL Lirk crvTan £3
x"':;::.:::::m Dxnvee, Cororano 80293~ TELEPHONE 222.4728
MARTIN J. ANDREW - AREA copr 302
JAMES c_-—;ATToR
R. STERLING AMBLEN
ARTHUR H. DOWNRY
MICHARL £. OLDHAM
SEOFFREY 5. mack .
- . 1 R WILLiAM £, BRAYSHAW .
R " : September 2, 1966
_ W |
o, Mr, Allen Antwhy
S Box 2010
S ) Hobbs, New Mexico
RE:  Standard Accident Bond No, 5 127223 -
; ~ Harold J, Sechler d/b/a s & soq Producers -
! o State of New Mexico Oft Conservation
g © Commiaston
1 $ 1ried to reach you by telephone but was {nformed that .
"4 would be out of your office unti} Tueaday. September 6, 1968, Iam
$ ping that when you return you will forward to me ths information
ki Soncerning the plugging of the wei) referred to in Of) Conservation
Commission Order No. R-3009.
o ‘ ) Yours very truly,
WELLER, FRIEDRICH AND HICKISCH
i - ' o
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P, O. BOX 2088

SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO 87501

September 7, 1971

Mr. Robert M. Conklin
Reliance Insurance Companies
Insurance Exchange Building
910 15th St. a
Denver, Colorado 80202

Re: Status of the S & 8 Oil

© - Producers' Well-Neo. 1,
Section 17, Township 9
North, Range 14 West, NMPM,

Valencia County, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Conklin:

' In response to your letter of August 12, 1971, con-
cerning the status of the above~described well, I wish to
inform you that an inspection of the well will be conducted
within a short time. After the inspection is conducted, I

will forward certain recommendations to you.

Yours very truly,

GEORGE M. HATCH
Attorney

GMH/ér
cc: Mr. H. J. Sechler, Wheat Ridge, Colorado
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. 0. BOX 2088

\SAN'I‘A‘FE. NEW MEXICO 37501 ' s

. o April 12, 1968

Mr. H. J. Sechler
330 quland Street
Vheat Ridge, Colorado

eax Mr. Sechler:

am enclosing a cooy of an 1ngpection report by Commission engineerx.
ames E. Kapteina, coverlng a visit to the well site of the S and S

1A AR

il Producers Bond l-A. Section 17, Township 9 North, ‘Range west,

TPy Vaxenc1a County, New Mexico, which you reported as plugged and

bandoned on November 15, 1967. The rxeport was received in this
office February 9, 1968.

R

ecausae of the conditions described in Mx. Kapteina's report, the

‘Commission will be unablé to approve the" plugg;ng of this wgll.wThe
Commission wi” i comply with the recommendat-b";‘us #r. Kapteina and
require that the bond be continnuzi in effect until the drillang rig
.5 removed, the cellar Ifiiled, the pit filled and levelled, the loca-

.ion clezncd up, and the marker exteanded to a height of four feat

1‘;fbove mean ground level.

v , _

/EVen though you failed to notify the Commission as instructed, prior

Jto the plugging operations s0 that the plugging could be witnessed
by a Commission representative, we will consider approval of the
plugging report when the above-described reguirements have been met.
Pilease do not request final inspection of the location until you

have thoroughly complied with the requirements. It is expensive and ... -

time-consuming to make unnecessary trips te the location.

Very txuly yours,

&. L. PORTER, Jx.
ALP/ix © Secxetary~Director
Enclosure

-

¢cs Reliance Insurance Coaponies = Donwver, Colio Q

L&
Mr., James E. Kapteina, Q0il Commission - Santa FPe, Now Mexico
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August 12, 1971

Mr. J.- E. Kapteina, Engineer

state of New Mexico

0il Conservation Commission
p. 0. Box 2008

ganta Fe, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Kapteina:

17am writing you regarding th
well ﬁUmbEf"T;“§EEfTQn"17ﬁ~to
County, New Mexico. '
for many years; and,
" we have not been able to co

with Mr. Haro

tnat  as o

and doubted

Since this is 2 long
advice as +o what ne=2ds to b

accomplish this. please use
for your‘convenience.

Yoﬁrs very truly,

Robert M.iConklin

Bond Manager

RMC:bim

AN

. DENVER., €OL

As you know,
of course,
llec
14 Sechler by phone
1 had been plugged, but no
i iy bels

way from us,
e done and the mos

the self-addressed,

RELIANCE
INSURANCE
COMPANIES

©O. 80202 ¢ TELEP;HONE'. (303) 266 -1604

OMPANY

RELIANCE INSURANCE C
Z INSURANCE COMPANY

RELIANCE STANDARD LIF
PLANETINSURANCECOMPANY

o status iof the § & § 011 Producers’

1d like .to retire from it since
1 did get in touch

d he stated that the

He further stated

he stated

1¥1wpgunds

you
t any premiums.
yesterday, an
ker put Uup.
himself to
. 195

~mar
e be dying,
”90unds'to;

il R e

Giiy wero

I would appreciate_your help and
t economical 'way to
stanped envelope

S %//ﬁi‘,\.

b f'),‘iﬂ‘i?fzi.‘&zi‘i'l‘fh'“.l BB e liA

waship 9N, range 144, NupM, Valencia
we have ﬁﬁd“é*ﬁGﬁd"0n~thié—Qellwﬂaw.m
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION -
T P, O. BOX 2088

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

April 12, 1968

+ B. J. Sechler
F 30 Garland Street
Wheat Ridge, Colorado

ar Mr. Sechler:

NI am enclosing a copy of an inspection report by Commission engineer
smes E. Xapteina, covering a visit to the well site of the 8 and 8
il Producers Bond 1-A, Section 17, Township 9 North, Range 14 West,
. Valencia County, Mew Mexico, which you. roported as plugged and
: doned on November 15, 1967. The report was received in this
‘office’ Pebruary 9, 1968.

D}!oam of the conditions described iii Mr. uptcina s xreport, the .
Commission will be unable to approve the plugging of this well. The
Commission will comply with the recommendations of Mrx. Kapteina and
tognitc that the kond be ‘continued in effect until the drilling rig

TAm removed, e CeiLiak Fiiiea, e Pt xaiied @ik ieveiied, tne ioca~

tion cleansd up, and the marker extended to a height of four feet
\W/ /above mn ground level.

Bven though you failed to notify the Commission as instructed, prior
to the plugging operations so that the plugging could be witnessed

~ by a8 Commission representative, we will consider approval of the
plugqing report when the above-describeéd requirements have been met.
Please 4o not request final inspection of the location until you
have thoroughly complied with the requirements. It is expensive and
tims-consuming to make unnecessary trips to the location.

.._.‘.v.

Very truly yours,

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
ALP/ix Secretaxy-Director
Enclosure

¢c: Raliance Insurance Companies - Denver, Colorado
Mr. James E. Kapteina, 0il Commission - Santa Fe, New Mexico
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! - : Februsry 22, 1967
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5 ‘New Jexivo cas and 011 Commislon
i é4 Mr. D. S, Nutter ‘
i
i Dear Sir;
i : -
.é' ' -Enclosed fing lezal descrlotlon and rlugzing :
! instructions as per uecember, 1066, telephone ;
s conversation. ‘ :
e ‘Ne: 1A Bond we.Ll located in :;ﬂ/l/q NE/ 1/4
e of section 17, Townsnlr ON, Range 14W, NMPK,
g Valencia r‘ountv, New, exioo.
i The bottom plug was olaced et 1, 935 feet, 20
73 . sacks of cement were vlsced, and another at- 200 feet,
Lf . 20 sac?sycf cement vgps 1aced the surface pluz - ISR
‘Fg el = wa » X 3 n“ Q““¢°"° C:Si‘:; ’tC Soa -yauc, 30 R o
W2 sacks of cement were placed. 4 pipe marker oiving :
,% Co the location and 1eTal dlerlptl“n was vlaced at sur- j
2 : : face. - These hiuqs were placed for tempovrary aban- 3
. o donm»nt. ’“?
» Thank you for ycﬁr cooperation, :
.,',:,‘ i : ; . ’
- AR s . : Yours trnly, : - !
b | : - | /’ B
B : :
i S : ; 7. Sechler é
" SRR B . : BBA § and 8 Drilling Co.
. SR ' : o 5550 Garland , :
F;, : . : Wheat Ridge, Colorado ?
7 i
3
| ‘ . . N i T o B
‘ o
F A ’-’ '3
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o CEMENTING

k SERWVICE T

A P. O. BOX 1217 - FARMINGTON, NEW MEXICO PH. 325-6997

December 16, 1966
0il and Gas Conservation Commission
P. O. Box 2088 )
Santa Fe, New Mexico
Attention: Dan Nutter
} v Dear Mr. Nutter:
Enclosed herewith you will find a copy of oui- Cementing
Service Ticket No. 3439 for work done for S & S 03l Producers.
Mr. Arnold at your Aztec office rsquested we mail this to you.
Yours truly,

~ WWB/dk
Enclosure

Pporar i




CEMENTING SERVICE TICKET

N : - 2 —' C. s r's (
PUMP TRUCK L CEMENT Y& h ‘M‘}‘) :
) SERVICE ;

r5&{ P. 0. Box 1217
j . - [ad o<y
Vovate fAsfSTTe e o FARMINGTON. NEW MEXICO

.v
o
z
S

. ; WFLL OWNEij'f &J—Q ﬂmmw~,_-_ LEASE Wi MO é,v/wh;:«‘:%‘/ / A B

CHARGE TO Q0 o | M’,fi‘,“_\li itfowrann ;"‘?‘ N A
oaooress 7330 e e CNTRACIR_ S S Conlly R
PLUTY 6 :

a
| -EXBLQM#LW-M-M | :
;
N o TYPE JOB %; o | CEMENT. LEFT N pipE , . R

PERIOS A P

PRESSURE - MINUAUM MAXI UM z.oz,

CUFTCAING Caze JOB BEGAN . IOB COMPLTED _é !.' :

HOLE S'ZE__)}Y DEPTH.. - PLUG _i CIMENTER /P f g B, M_m e “‘
o daseomRe B B F d ») Q_b,_,,.-AESEYELMM o "
MILEA@ I/Jf M@  pemie | L0 len | Rewarks PN 4 Y0 Naa RO
- pomowows y3o0 fbe | | | 708 B 650 QA soaks
‘ Lt ALY £‘Q ; MZA%“:MM_& 45_‘_-71

CSALES TAX

Kind -~ ‘Pn:e Per Sack Seréce C’mq

—_ et e e sl e e i ey 30

L O . 7 F e ERR-AcK 3 g S
NUWER SACKS CEAENT /& o et Y] Lok LN L S F T
“ 1 MILEAGE [ﬁ' . ‘ Mues@ 156 Per Ton Mlle T s S
! B Bbckmon Cemenhng Sem'e shalt nct be l"‘b'e fcx domage o pmpeny of weil
i - 3 owner and/or- customer unless caused by its willful degligence, - this grovisicn
'+ npplying but not limited to sbsurfoce dc"noge ond ‘surtace” cho e L sm trorh )
1. " subsorioce domoge W ‘el owner onjlo: ‘custamer shiali be respoasitiie fo- reter- - —be . e
3725 voip Thoss - or demoage, or- praperty domoge oiising . from o well blowowt, unless » S R SA‘E:) ’A)( S ﬁ' v
4 } & such-loss or domage s co-.nd by the wiiful nrgligence of Biockmon Cementing : i et -~} SRR LE - B A
: ‘Setvice. If equipment of “instauments of Blockmon Ceienting Service are st : : o . SN e
; -or danoged ot the ‘well, -well. owner ond/coc; customer: shall either fecovar tre ) - B : . k‘(‘ 0_!,. j H
i} T some o poy such eQuUIpMEAT oo instruments unless, Fowever, sach loss of _ ;
4. dommoge is bv the neghqence of a‘ockmm Cemenw Service. = B
SRR i o C TOTAL CHARGE lg o AL
,{m umw&'z W“ é AD°
b
} S LT S iir R T T PR ORI I S : PR S v e
E W - M L S i - .. % . - e
» o :‘ R A‘,;.r_ o, ST @ e e ,_f,-_'. ‘ ‘
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BREFORE THE OIL,_,_QQN,SEBY&?IQN  COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION ON ITS OWN MCTION TO PERMIT HAROLD J. SECHLER, DBA

§. & S. OIL PRODUCERS, AND ALL OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES TO SHOW
CAUSE WHY THE BOND WELL NO. 1 LOCATED IN THE SW/4 NE/4 OF SECTION
17, TOWNSEIP 9 NORTH, RANGE 14 WEST, NMPM, JALENCIA COUNTY, NEW .
MEXICO, SHOULD NOT BE PLUGGED IN ACCORDANCE WITH A COMMISSION-
APPROVED PLUGGING PROGRAM, . - - o =

Order No. R-3009

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION: -

- T _ ng at 9 o'clock a.m. on November
‘23,_1965, at Santa Fe, New Mexico,
daY’of}Déceﬁbér, a

NOW, on this_ 3rd , ; ‘
the testimony;, the record,

quorum being present, having considered
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premises, , ,

FINDS:

given as required by

ic notice having been »
cause and the subject

s1upisdiction of this

J A=

; (1) That due publ
law, the Commission ias
matter thereof.

(2) That Harold J. Sechler, dba S. & S. OilAPrOdncérs, is
‘the owner and operator of the Bond Well No. 1 jocated in the SW/4 '
NE/4 of Section 17, Township 9 North, Range 14 West, NMPM,
valencia County, New Mexico.

ed and should

natural
and to

'is dry and abandon
y crude petroleum oil,
nally containing then,
t correlative rights.

(3) That the subject well
pe plugged in order to confine an
gas, and water in the strata origi
otherwise prevent waste and protec

1T 1S THEREFORE ORDERED:

S. & S. 0Oil Producers,
1 located in the SW/4
NMPM, Valencia

That Harold J. Sechler, dba
d Well No.

d to plug the Bon
17, Township 9 North, Range 14 West,

(1) ,
is hereby ordere
NE/4 of Section

_This cause came on for heafi,
pefore Examiner Daniel S. Nutter.

{965, the Commissiocn; 2 ' -

L

i

-
;
v i
H H
i
s
v :
i .
H
L
; l
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CASE No. 3294
Order NO. R-3009

county, New Mexico, in a wmanner that w111 prevent crude

oil, natural gas. and water from escaping from the strata in

they are found into another gtratum OF strata.

petroleum

(2) That qarold J. Sechler. apa S. & 8. 04l Producers,

~ ghall complete plugging operations on OYX before January 1

1966

that gaid plﬁgglng operat1 ons shall e conducted in accordance

ﬁith.a minimum plugglng program submitted to and approved,by the
Cémm1ssion s Santa ta Fe pistrict officks and that garold J.
shall notify the 0il and Gas Inspector, 0oil Conservation Commis-

gion, p. 0. Box. 2088, ganta ‘Fe, New MexicoO. of the exact date

and‘ttme pluggxng operations are to commence.

(3) That quLSdLCthn of this cause is retained for the

entry of guch further orders. as the Commission WY deem
sarY. E

at Santa Fe, New Mexico. on the day and’' year

above designated.

GTATE OF NEW MEXI '
O1L coussnvmrm commssxou

JACK M. CAMPBELL:, Chairman

G 'O S :v:\_\!c Me“\ber~. .

A. L. PORTER, JX-: Metiber & S

SsBEAL

esr/

neces-

heérein-

ecretary

yfhich

gechler




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
' OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

"IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION

COMMISSION ON ITS OWN MOTION TO PERMIT HAROLD J. SECHLER, DBA

S. & S. OIL PRODUCERS, AND ALL OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES TO ‘SHOW
CAUSE WHY THE BOND WELL NO. 1 LOCATED IN THE SW/4 NE/4 OF SECTIQN
17, TOWNSHIP 9 NORTH, RANGE 14 WEST, NMPM, VALENCIA COUNTY, NEW
MEXICO, SHOULD NOT BE PLUGGED IN ACCORDANCE WITH A COMMISSION-~
APPROVED PLUGGING PROGRAM,

CASE No. 3294
- Ordexr No. R-3009

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION-

: This cause came on for hearlng at 9 o clock ‘a.m. on November
23, 1965, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel S. Nuttgr.

NOW, on this_3rd day of December, 1965, the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considered the testimony;, the record,

-and.. the recommendatzons of the Examlner, and being fully adv1sed
_in the* prem ses,;

- - SRR e Tl L e e LTI Bl LT TR

‘FINDS:

(1)  That due public notice hav1ng been given as requlred by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof. i

(2) That Harold J. Sechler, dba S. & S. Oil Producers, i
the owner and operator of the Bond Well No. 1 located in the SW/4
NE/4 of Section 17, Township 9 North, Range 14 West, NMPM,
Valencia County, New Mexico.

{3} That the subiect well ig drv and abandoned and should
be plugged in oxrder to confine any crude petroleum o0il, natural
gas, and water in the strata originally containing them, and to
otherwise prevent waste and protect correlative rights.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That Harold J. Sechler, dba S. & S. 0il Producers,
is hereby ordered to plug the Bond Well No. 1 located in the SW/4
NE/4 of Section 17, Township 9 North, Range 14 West, NMPM, Valencia



e -2 ,
- CASE No. 3294
Order No. R-3009

l;, , ‘ County, New México, in a manner that will prevent crude petroleum
- § , e ~ oil, natural gas, and water from escaping from the strata in which
~ ' : they are found into another stratum or strata.

. ‘, - (2) ' That Harold J. Sechler, dba S. & S. Oil Producers,
A shall complete plugging operations on or before January 1, 1966;
that gaid plugglng operatlons shall be conducted in accordance 7
:fw1th a min1mum plugglng program submitted to and apnroved by the
”Commlssxon 8 Sarita Fe District Office; and that Harold J. Sechler ‘
shall notlfy the 0il and Gas Inspector, Oil Conservation Commis- - :
sion, P. 0. Box 2088, Santa Fe, New Mexico, of the exact ‘date
and time plugging operations are-to comnmence. ' )

RS : (3) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
7;?v~ : . entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-
- sary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexlco, on the day and year herein- j
above designated. :

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

U SO
N

JACK M. CAMPBELL, Chairman

' GUYTON B. HAYS, Member -

'A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
- OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION ON ITS OWN MOTION TO PERMIT HAROLD J. SECHLER, DBA

S. & S. OIL PRODUCERS, AND ALL OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES TO SHOW
CAUSE WHY THE BOND WELL NO. 1" LOCATED IN THE SW/4 NE/4 OF SECTION
17, TOWNSHIP 9 NORTH, RANGE 14 WEST, NMPM, VALENCIA COUNTY, NEW
MEXTCO, ‘SHOULD NOT BE PLUGGED IN ACCORDANCE WITH A COMMISSION-
APPROVED PLUGGING PROGRAM. -

CASE No6. 3294
Order No. R-3009

ORDER _OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION'

This cause came on for hear1ng at 9 o'clock a.m. on November

23 1965, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel S. Nutter.v

NOW, on this__3rd day of December, 1965, the Commission, a
quorum belng pqesent having considered the testimeny, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examlner, and being fully advised
in the premises, 1

FINDS:
, (1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject

matter thereof.

A(2)' That Harold J. Sechler, dba S. & S. 0il Producérs, is

the owner and operator of the Bond Well No. 1 located in the SW/4

NE/4 of Section 17, Township 9 North, Range 14 West, NMPM,
Valencia County, New Mexico.

(3) That the subject well is dry and abandoned and should
be plugged in order to confine any crude petroleum oil, natural
gas, and water in the strata originally containing them, and to
otherwise prevent waste and protect correlative rights.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That Harold J. Sechler, dba S. & S. 0il Producers,
is hereby ordered to plug the Bond Well Mo. 1 located in the SW/4
NE/4 of Section 17, Township 9 North, Range 14 West, NMPM, Valencia




R

-2
CASE No. 3294
Order No. R-3009

County, New Mexico, in a manner that will prevent crude petroleum
oil, natural gas, and water from escaping from the strata in which
they are found into another stratum or strata. '

(2) That Harold J. Sechler, dba S. & S. 0il Producers,
shall complete pluggxng operations on or before January 1, '1966;

- that said plugging’ operations shall be conducted in accordance

with a minimum plugglng program submitted to and approved by the
Commlsslon 8 Santa Fe Dlstrlct Office; and that Harold J. Sechler
shall notlfy the Oil and Gas Inspector, 0il Conservation Commis~
sion, P. O. Box 2088, Santa Fe, New Mexico, of the exact date
and time pligging operations are to commence.

' (3) That jurisdiction of this céuse is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-
sary.

<7

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated.

kSTATE OF NEW szrco

OIL CONSERVATION “COMMISSTON
JACK M. CAMPBELL, Chairman
' GUYTON B. HAYS, Member

A, L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary
SEAL '

esr/

S VS
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- Order No.
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R-3009

County, New Mexiéo, in a manner that will prevent crude petroleum
oil, natural gas, and water from.esczping from the strata in whxch
they are found into another stratum or strata.

(2)
shall complete plugging operations on or before January 1, 1966;
that said’ Plugging operations shall be conducted in accordance
‘with & minimum plugglng program submitted to and approved by the
Commlssxon s Santa Fe District Office; and that Harold J. Sechler
shall notlfy ‘the 0il and Gas ‘Inspector, Oil Conservation Commis-
sion, P. O, Box 2088 Santa Fe, New Mexico, of the exact date
and time plugglng operations are  to commence.

1' (3)

entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-

sary.

That Harold J. Sechler, dba S, & S. 0il Producers,

That Jurlsdlctlon of this cause is retained for the

' DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hérein-

above designated.

SEAL

esr/

STATE OF ‘NEW MEXICO :
eky r‘nngm:vn'l"frm {'n!mu'rc 3 AT

LESI e Yax 2-2 LN e e -

JACK M. CAMPBELL, Chairman

GTJ’?T()N R, CHAVE:  Maoian i

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secrétary

-

ANt ke 10 S

S S S

i
b s aseraened Veab L veenr




" R Oll. CONSERVATION coMmmIssioN
. P. O. BOX 2088
SANTA FE, NEW MEXIiCcO

 MEMORANDUM ;

103 Mr. George Hateh

FROM; J. B. Kapteina

SUBJECT: § & s Producers' Bond No. }

S | ﬂ - On May 25, 1966, a field inspection was mads o2
SRR T )~ % & 3 oil Producers’ Bond No, 1 located in the sw/4 NE/q
Y or Section 17, Township 9 North, Range 14 West, NMpy,
o Valencia County, to determine whether or not the subject
‘ ~~ ~ well had been properly plugged as reported by Harold gSechler. v
ID - A rotary rig is in Position over the hala, s Stesl fmiles

2%en placed. 2o Uiy hoie and a stand of deil, pipe run

B P e

i " An interview with a Park Service €mployee at the ,
El Morrow National Monument shed some light on Mr. Sechler's
activities. The drilling sight is ahout four miles from the
Monument ang with water being scarce in the area; while he
was engaged in hig drilling activities, Mr, Sechler made it

y}hah:lf. %o procure about ten galions, or 80, of water per

ol

T

had he heard of any operations being carried out at the well
during that period. It is worth noting that the drilling of




-the area and it is felt f
1ling or pPlugging opc:ntion, would have bec

OIL. CONSERVATION COMMISSION
2 P. O. BOX 2088
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

the well created much interest among the inhabitants of

that any activity, whether dril-
ome known.,

May 26, 1966
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 2088
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

November 15, 1966

Mr. H. J. Sechler

- General Delivery
~Ramah, Kew Mexico

Re: Bond Well MNo. l-A, §W/4 NB/4, Section 17,
Township 9 North, Range 14 !h-t, Valencia
caunty. New Mexico

Deaxr Mr. Sechler:

We are in receipt of your letter of Novewber 8, 1966,
advuing that you hnd twi-tod off and were attanpting to
ICCWCI youx GIJ.J.J. pa.pt uuu bULLOI' DeicLw c:onya..;sug yutu
well.

We trust that you will not encounter undue difficulties
' in pursuing this project to its conclusion at an early date.
For your convenience we are enclosing a small supply of our
Well Progress Report Cards. We will appreciate your keeping
us advised of the status of this well by mailing one of
these cards to us each week.

Very truly yburs .

DANIEL 5. RUTTER
Chief Engineer

DEN/esr
Enclosures
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 2088
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

LEGAL DIVISION
o PHONE 827~2741
September 21, 1966

Mr. Martin J. Andrew

Weller, Friedrich and Hickisch
Attorneys at Law . ,
900 Capitol Life Center
Denver, Colorado 80203

Re: Standard Accident - Harold J. Sechler, d/b/a § & S Oil
Producers - State of New Mexico - Bond B 127223 '

Dear Mr. Andrew:

This letter is to confirm our telephone conversations of
September 15 and 16, 1966. ‘

. On September 12, 1966, Mr. D. S. Nutter, Chief Engineer
of the Commission, and I visited with Mr. Harold J. Sechler
at the site of the § & 8 Oil Producers Bond Well No. 1.

At the time of the visit, drilling operations were going
on and Mr. Sechler told us that he was cleaning out the well
in preparation for plugging operations.

Later in the conversation, Mr. Sechler indicated that it
was his intention to drill deeper.

The Commission had not given its approval or consent to
the operations of Mr. Sechler. Howsver, the Commission does
not like to shut in a well where actual drilling operations
are taking place and per our telephone conversation of
September 15, 1966, asked for assurance that your client,




OIL. CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 2088
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

-9 . September 21, 1966

Mr. Martin J. Andrew

Weller, Friedrich and Hickisch
Attorneys at Law . , -
900 Capitol Life Center '
Denver, Colorxrado 80203

Standard Accident Insurance Company, recognized that its obliga-

- tion and liability on the bond remained the saws as when the

bond was originally given if Mr. Sechler was ailowed to continue
drilling operations. On September 16, 1966, per telephone con-
versation of that date, you stated your client would be willing
to give such assurance provided Mr. Sechler would not be oper-
ating in violation of Commission rules. Therefore, on Septewmber
20, 1966, Mr. Nutter and I again visited with Mr. Sechler and

at that time Mr. Sechler filed a notice of intention, a copy of
which is enclosed., The proposed coperations of Mr, Sechler,
evidenced by the onclosod copy., have been apprcved by the
cmslion .

e B D L i R

. Por the phfpbco ot assurance that youxr Clisne sevegailld
its continued obligation and liability, I have ptepnrad the
enclosed agreement. If there is any question, please call wme.

Thank you for your cooperation in this difficult matter.

Very truly yours,

GEORGE M. HATCH
Specizl Assistant
Attorney General

GMH/eerxr

Enclosures



State of New Nexico
0il Conservation Cosmission
Post Office Box 2088

' Santa Ye, Few Mexico

Ae: Standard Accident Bond No. B 127223

Principal: Harold J. Sechler

4/b/a 8. & §. 011 Ptoducau
Surety: Standard Accident Insurance cOapany
Cbligee: Sutn of New lexico

y Bond No.: B 127223

AGRERMENT

standard Accidcni:’ Insurance Conpahy. the 'undcrsiqw

lu:cby promises, conmnt;, and agreu. vu.hout ia Any man-

K on the part of the obligee, that its obli,gae_j.cn and llnbillty
oa said Standard Accident Insurance Company Bond No. B 127223
4 shall be and remain the same as whon the bond was origimally

given.

DAYED THIS _ __bavor . 19,

Surety

By

- . i N G X W | RS : PR
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Septomher 9, 1966 ¢

Mr. Marty Androw

Yeller, Preidrick & Hickcherst

900 Capitol Life Bldg,
Deaver, Colorcdo

‘Dear Mr. Andrew:

Our Hr.,Stanley'Saikin returned this‘morning from the
Sectiler location in Valencia County, Xew Mexico. He

‘found that the Company nad commenced drilling operations.

Thereforo, ltﬁqés‘néédééﬁrr':sgffiﬁ%a‘isfﬁér‘OQE telephone
conversation with you this mornirg. -

We will forvard our invoice for expenses, and if you find
it nexessary for us to give you a big in the future; Please

Yours very truly,

Aldn Antweil

AA/cs o
cc: Mr. J.E. Kapteina




LAW OFFICES

. WEL! . ’ -
e e : WELLER, FRIEDRICH AND HICKISCH

on)l'-l:.l R..‘ :ICNKAI‘C:::T 900 CAPIYOL LIFE CENTER

1LLIA . ZL

W. ROBERT WARD DenvVER, COLORADO 80203

MARTIN )}, ANDREW TELEPHONE 222.4728
\ % AREA CODE 303

! e ATEALIG, AMBLER , August 24, 1966

ARTHUR H. DOWNEY
MICHAEL E. OLDHAM
GEOFFREY 3. RACE

 Mr, Allen Antwil -
Box 2010
Hobbs, New Mexico : ' RIAL R

RE: Standard Accident Bond No, B 127228 - o 25 Pi 3RS
- Harold J, Sechier d/b/a S & S Ofl Producers - o6 Aug 2> i~
State of New Mexico Ofl Conservation : -
i Commln!on

Dear Mr, Antwil:

N S -

Conﬂrming our telepbono conversation of August 24, we have qrud
on behalf of Standard Accident to pay your expenses in giving us an
estimate for completing the work in connection with Ofl Congsrvation
Commigsion Order No. R-3009 on the following basis:

Lk

e i - . .
e s s i o s Aws b - s ottt e s sy

1, Paymem to be at the rate of $50 00 a day plus 10 cents :
= amile for your rian to go from Hobba. New Maxico to B N
Valencia County to inspect the said well, not to exceed
three days or $150, 00 pius the mileage expenae,

LY
Lx -
P

.

SR 2, In the event you are awarded the contract for this com-
S ) pletion work, you will not be entitled to the payment set
o ‘ ’ forth in the preceeding paragraph but will simply absorb

R B this expense as the cost of procuring the work,

It is my understanding that your man w{ll probably go over the coming
weekend and that you will be in position to give us a written estimate
- for full compliance with Order No. R-3009 as soon as your man returns.
- Twill await your advices in this regard,
Yours very truly,

WELLER, F RI;E‘DRICH AND HICKISCH

- MJA/ef
¢c: George Hatch, Esquire,
, ce: Mr., J, E, Kapteina
¢c: Reliance (8)




LAW OFFiCEs

. GAYLE WELLER X
e e e WELLER, FRIEDRICH AND HICKISCH

#:n: :i'c :“i::z'f:-r 900 CAPITOL LIFE CENTER

2 H. }

W. ROBERT WARD DEeNvER, COoLORADO 80203 TELEPHONE 222.4728
MARTIN J. ANDREW AREA CODE 303
JAMES €. FATTOR )

R. STERLING AMELER Awt 23, 1866

ARTHUR H. BOWNEY
MICHAEL §. OLOHAM
GEOPFREY $. RACE

%‘ SPECIAL DELIVERY
Mr. Allea Antwil

814 West Merland
Hobbs, Rew Mexico

o

AV T
RE; Stendard Aceldent Bond No, B 137228 - "
Hareld J. Sechler d/b/a S & 8 Ofl Producers ~ ' - 46
State of New Mexico Ofl Conservation *86 fug 25 AH {
Commission :

Dear Mr. Antwil:

I have been {rying to reach you by telephone and stili may be able to do
so. However [ am going to get this letter off to you regardless of waether
I reachk you or net,

vaimmmmm Wisoss 35 SuTSY on the santiemad bond, [
am enslosing copy of Mew Mezico Ofl Conservation Commission Order
No. R~-3028 concerning Boad Well #1 and the plugging thereef. From the
best imformation I have, Mr. Sechler is not presestly complying with this
saMd Order and I muat obiain an estimate for the cost of complying with
this Order in ovder to advise my clisnt, Standard Aceident.

Standard Accident {s willing to pay a resasomasble suni to you for giving an
estimate for deing this werk, such sum to be crodited againet your bid in
the event you are awarded the job. I would advise you that 1 am also pro-
mmmmmmm

Bmm intereuted in submitiing an estimaie and performing this work in
the eveni of Mr, Sechler's defanit, plsase call me immediately colleet in
srder that we may discuss this situation,

Yours very truly,
WELLER, FRIEDRICH AND HICKISCH

, 3 MJA/ef - ancl cc: George Hstch, Esquire c¢o: Roliance (3)



Mr. Allen Antwil
August 33, 1066
Page Two

P8, Confirming our telephone conversation since the above was
< ' digtated, you have indicated that you will discuss the situstion with
Mr, mmdMCmmuuﬂgm“nm I wilt

await your adviees,

MJA

MJA/et

TR NS NI g 17 5082 g SABOMe  thm c a1
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LAW OFFICES

Siitus 1. Fnrbomics WELLER, FrIEDRICH AND HICKISCH

JOHN R, HICKISCH
WILUIAM H. HAZLITT 900 CAPIYOL LIFE CENTER
W. ROBERT WARD Denver, COLORADO 80203
MARYIN J. ANDRRW TELEPHONE 222.4728
Ce— AREA CODE 303 :
JAMES C. FATTOR = LA
R. STERLING AMBLER AWt 11, 1968 : R A U

ARTHUR H. DOWNEY RS ER A
MICHAEL E. OLDHAM ; .\ i

M SPECIAL DELIVERY

Mr, Lonnie Kramer

Grants
New Mexico
RE:  Standard Accident Bosd No. B 137323 -

Harold J. Sechler d/b/a S & S Oil Producers -
State of New Mexico Ofi Conservation
Commhlion

-Dur My, Kramer:

Mr. Larry Bedford of Farmington, New Mexico furnished me with your
asmge in connection with a problem {n our office. Wa represent Staniard
' Mﬂ%whuhhimtyontmcmbond Imenelo-mgcopyof
 New Mexicéd Ofl Conservatinn Commisaisa Drdar Mo, R-3505 concerning
Bond wm f1 and ‘the plugging thereof,

1mmnnummmumemmueumutommtot
plugging this well in accordance with the said Order if Mr. Harold J.
Sechler, the original operstor, fafls to perform this work. If you are
interested in performing this work in the event of Mr. Sechler's defauit,

I wouid invite you to submit a written estimate as to the cost of performing
this work in strict compliance with Order No. R-3009. I would advise you
~ that [ am also procuring another competitive estimate,

If you have sny questions or information in this regard, please do not
hesitate to call me collect. I would of courae need this estimate as promptly

as possible.
Yours very truly,
WELLER, FRIEDRICH AND HICKISCH
By .

g}%{\_]gf ce: George Hatch, Erquire cc: Reliance (3)

GEOFFREY 8. RACE SUA
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LAN OFFICES P o o
WELLER, FRIEDRICH AND HICKISCH _ :

900 CAPITOL LiFE cenTER -~ - - oo
H. OATLE WELLER o o £
JULIUS M. FRIEDRICH DENVER, COLORADO 80203 - C:g i
JOHN R. HICKISCH b < :
WILLIAM K. HAZUITT  ° <g TELEPHONE 222-a728 p
o = : ¥
W.ROBERT WARD August 9, 1966 oz o AREA CODE 303
MARTIN J. ANDREW N ! .

JAMES C.FATTOR
R.STERLING AMBLER
AHTHUR 'H. DOWNEY
MICHAEL E. OLDHAM

GEOFFREY S. RACE g . = : I
WILLIAM E.BRAYSHAW :

State of New Mexico

01l Conservation Commission -
Legal Division

Post Office Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico

‘Attention: George M. Hatch, Esquire,
Special Assistant Attorney General

RE:  Standard Accident Bond No, B 127223 -
' Harold J. Sechler d/bfa S & S Oil'Producers -
State of New Mexico Oil Conservation
Commission - $5, 000, 00 : o

Dear Mr, Hafch- :
‘~ i

In attempting to locate Mr, Sechler I learned that he has been i.n
Ramah, New Mexico for the past week apparently to commence
plugging operations in the well invelved in this matter, :Mr, Sechler
is aware of the provisions of the Commission Order No. R- 3009 re~
quiring him to notify the Commission when the operation is to begin
I sincereiy trust that this is being done, o

Any information you have in this regard wili be appreciated.

Yours very truly,

WELLER, FRIEDRICH AND HICKISCH

SY MJA/ef

- ce: Mr, A, H, McLeod, Esquire
cc: Reliance (3)




LAW OFFICES

H. GAYLE WILLIR : A
oove Yaitomicn WELLER, FRIEDR;CH AND HickiscH
- .‘:voltrl:“ :Ic:kl;f::ln 900 CAPITOL LIFE CENTER
W. ROBERT WARD DenveR, Cororano 80203 TELEPHONE 222.4728

MARTIN J. ANDREW , AREA CODE 303

JAMES C. FATTOR
R. STERLING AMBLER

ARTHUR H. DOWNEY -
MICHARL K. OLONAW ) Aw 8. 1948

GEOFFREY 8. RACE

SPECIAL DELIVERY

Bedford, Inc,
503 Esat Broadway ,
Farmington, New Maexico

S Muum MrLu-ryBodloM

RE: Shndwd Acatdent Bond No, B 12?223 -
Harold J, Sechler d/b/a S & S Ofl Producurs -
State of New Mexico Cil Conservation
‘ Commission

Dear Mr. Bedford:

' ”‘ ‘ 1 have been trying to reach you by telephone and may still be able
- to do so. However, !mpuwm&nlﬁoronhmm
elwhmrlrnchormt. .

Ll We represent Standard Accident which is surety on the captionad bond,

R i [ am enelosing copy of New Mexico Ofl Conservation Commission
LT Order No, R-300% comcerning Bend Weil #1 and the plugging thereof.

S ' [ have 88 vay of knowing whether Mr, Sechler in presemtly

SERERE with the said Order or mot; however, I must be in a position to advise

ST Standard Accident as te tise cost of plugging this weil tn accordance with
et the said Order {f Mr, Sechler fails to do so by August 16, If you are
futerested fn performing this work in the evest of Mr. Sechler's defsult,

R I would invite you to submit s written estimate as t0 the cest of perferming
PR this werk int strict complisnce with Ordor No. R-3006. [ would sdvise you
ulmmmmp«mmm

ummmmau orh!ormcm iuthhmui please do not
hesitate to ¢all me collect,

Yours very truly,
WELLER, FRIEDRICH AND HICKISCH

‘ 3’%‘2{."" ce: QGeorge Hatch, Egquire ce: Reliance (3)

. P
B A




LAV/ OFFICES

. GA L \
T WELLER, FRIEDPRICH AND HICKISCH

Joj:n' K. mcmlf:_r 900 CAPITOL LIFK CENTER
WILLIAM H. HAZ .

W. ROBERT WARD DENVER, CoLorADO 80203
MARTIN 3. ANDREW ' ’ AREA CODE 303

JAMES C. FAYTOR

R. STERLING AMBLER ~ August 2, 1968

ARTHUR H. DOWNEY
dICHARL K. OLOHAM,
GEOFFREY 8. RACE

SPECIAL DELIVERY

Mr. Jtm Copeland
303 Jladeview Drive
Farmington, New Mexico

RE: Standard Accident Bond No, B 127228 -
' Harold J. &cﬂord[b/as&sonPndwcn-
State of New Mexico Ofl Conservation
Commission

Dear Mr, Copeland:

Conﬂrming our telephone converution. we represent Standard
Accident which is the surety on the captioned bond, [ am en-
closing copy of New Mexico Ofl Conservation Commission Order
No. R-3009 pertaining to Bond Well #1 and the plugging thereof,

At this point, I have no way of kmowing whether or not Mr. Sechler
i{s carrying out the provisions of the above order. 1bave, Bowever,
asked {f you would be able to furnish me a writien estimate of your
charge to complete the piugging of the said well fn full complisnce
with Order No. R-3000. As I also advised you, I must gat ore
other competitive estimate on this operstion and did wot want to
withhold this fact frem you.

o you have any questions or taformation, ple_ﬁe 4o nok nesitate -
to call me collect. I will awalt your response in this regard.

Yours very truly,

TELEPHONE 222.4728

"WELLER, FRIEDRICH AND HICKISCH

By

MJA/et
encl, »
cc: George Hatch, Fsquire cc: Relfance (8)




] LAW OF}"ICES i ,
WELLER, FRIEDRICH AND HIickiscH .

900 CAPITOL LIFE CERTER
H. GAYLE WELLER

JULIUS M, FRIEDRICH ’ DENVER, COLORADO 80203
JOHN R, HICKISGH
WILLIAM H, HAZLITT
TELEPHONE 222-4725
W.ROBERT WARD August 5, 1966 AREA CODE 303

MARTIN J. ANDREW

JAMES C.FATTOR
R.STERLING AMBLER
ARTHUR H. DOWNEY
MICHAEL E. OLDHAM
GEOFFREY 9. RACE
WILLIAM E.BRAYSHAW

State of New Mexico
- Oil Conservation Commission -

Legal Division : ; ‘ Al U S DR
Post Office Box 2088 - )
Santa Fe, New Mexico Boi

o fus © P
Attention G_,, : c e, e .
Special Assistant Attorney General
RE: Standard Accident Bond- No. B 127223 -
Harold J. Sechler d/blasS & rod
“State of New Mexico Oil Conservation
* Commission - $5, 000, 00
Dear Mr, Hatch:
We acknowledge recelpt of your letter of August 1, 1966 which I
am handling in Mr, Hickisch's absence from the c1ty I have this
date written to Mr, Sechler and intend to hand carry my letter to
him in order to ascertain his exact intentions, I have noted the
deadline date of August 15, 1966 and will seek to impress this date
upon Mr. Sechler,
: As soon as I have additional mformatlon, _either this office or
Mr, McLeod's office will be in touch with you in regard to this
matter,
Your cooperation is appreciated.
Yours very truly,
WELLER, FRIEDRICH AND HICKISCH

AMadox
By \S

MJA/ef cc: A, H, McLeod, Esquire cc: Reliance (3)
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' OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION o
' P. OgBOX:82N1 BOX 2088 - '
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

LEGAL DIVISICH
‘ PHONE 827-2741
‘June 28, 1966 ‘

Mr. A, H; McLeod
Keleher & McLecd
ARttorneys at Law
First National Bank Building Wést
Albuquerque. New Mexico ’

Dear Mr. HcLeodz o » - i; :ﬁf | : : T ?

- In responne to a telephone conversation of June 27, 1966, the ; f
following plugging program for the Bond Well No.' 1, located in the R
$W/4 NB/% of Section 17, Township 9 North, Range 14 West, NMPM, S
Vilencia County, New Mexico, was given to Mr, Leonard Heard, Dowvell,
AFarmington, New Hexicos

E

@~*<~?;-iﬂuﬁaﬂ one hola to total depth.

F2at Plug ag follows:

N
R

e e T o ey Mt b v e S e b oA

f a. 1o sacks of cement at Burface-

E b.4‘a 15-sack plug with top of plug at.ﬂpo feat,

“ce 35 sacks of cement from total debth up.

3.§ All intervals between cement plugs should be filled with . ;
: - heavy mud. These weighing at least 10 pounds per gallon. :
E; 4.? A re§alatien A* x 4" marker inutalled showing the name
§ . and number Of the well and its 1ocation.
; Please notify the'Commission in sufficient tima to allow the o
i Conﬁiesion to have an inspactor at the well site at the t;me of { ‘
b plugging-
? Very truly yours, ;
< : | ‘ L
Dy . o : . GEORGE M. HATCH ' B
L special Assistant Attornsy General B
Clf/esr ' :




—— . - et e e e e
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
. P. O gl BOX 3088

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

LEGAL DIVISION
PHONE 827-2741
June 28, 1966 g

Albuqmrquc. Row NMexico
Dear Nr. Ncleod:

‘In response to a telephone conversation of June 27, 1966, the
following plugging program for the Bond Well No. 1, located in the
sW/4 MB/4 of gsection 17, Township 9 North, Range 14 West, ENPK,
Valencia County, New Mexico, was given to Mr. Leonard Heard, nowell,

~"'i. ’ ]

Mr. A. H. Mcleod
Kalehexr & McLeod
Attorneys at law
=/ pirst Natiomal Bank Building West

on, Wew Mexico:

1. Cleau out hole to total depth.

2. Plug as follows:
a. 10 sacke of cemant at surface.

b. @ 1S-sack plug with top of plug at 100 feet.

‘e, 35 sacks of cement from total depth up-

3. . AL intervals butween cement plugs should be filled with
U peavy wmebe  TReST waiohing at least 10 pounds per gallon.

4. A regulation 4" x 4’ marker installed showing the name
and number of the well and its location.

Please notify the Commigsion in sufficient time to allow the
Coumission to have an inspector at the well site at the time of

plugging.
Very truly yours,
arORGE M. BATCH
special Assistant Attorney Genaxral

1 wiegssm e W i e i
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OIL CONSERVATION co

MMISSION
-P. 0. BOX agex 20_88
, SANTA FE, NEwW MEXIico
I
i
> ; LEGAL, DIVISION
< ; ‘ B mz 827-2741
b August 1, 1966 7 g

CERTIFIED - RETyRN
RECEIPT REQUESTED -

Wellex, Priedrich and
Attorneys at Law

900 Capitol Life Center
Denver, Colorsdo 80203

Hickigch

Attention; i, g, R. Hickisch
Re: Standarq a rold J. Sechler, a/b/a s & g 011
Bond No. B 127223
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S OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

P. O. BOX g3t 2088
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

-2- . ‘August 1, 1966

Weller, Friedrich and Hickisch
Attorneys at Law

900 Capitol Life Center
Denver, Solorado 80203

Please note that Order No. R-3009 ' raquires that the
Santa Fe Office of the Commission be notified of the exact
date and time plugging operations are to begin.

Very truly yours,

GEORGE M. EATCE
Special Assistant
Attorney General

GMK/?sr

' ces Mr. Harold Sechler

d/b/a S & § 0Oil Producers
3330 Garland \
Wheatridge, Colorado

Mr. A, H. McLeod

‘Kelehar & McLeod ,
First National Bank Building
Albugquerque, New Mexico

Reliance Insurance Company

Surety Claim Department 5 : N

320 California Street - o — SRR
San Francisco, California :

Mr. J. E. Kapteina

Engineer & O0il & Gas Inspector
0il Conservation Commission
Santa Fe, New Mexico




H. OAYLE WELLER
JULIUS M. FRIEORICH
JOHN R, HICKISCK
WILLIAM K HAZLITT
W, ROSERT WARD
MARTIN J. ANDREW

JAMES C,.FATTOR

e

2 TN ~

J x
< =X
T LAW OFFICES
(S
WELLER FRIEDRICH AND HICKISCH
9__? CAPITOL LIFE CENTER
=z Dnﬁvxn, CoLOorADO 80203

~= (¥
* ™

TELEPHONE 222-4728
AREA CODE 203

July 22, 1966
R.STERLING AMBLER :
ARTHUR H.DOWNEY
MICHAEL E. OLOHAM
GEOFFREY -S. RACE
WILLIAM £, BRAYSHAW

- "~ State of Nev;f México, 0il Conservation Commission
Post Office Box 2088
Santa F'e, New Mexico

Attention: Mr. George M. Hatch
Spec'ial Assistant Attorney General

Re: Standard Accident - Harold Sechler d/b/a § & S Oil Producers
State of New Mexico Bond No. B 127223

Gentlemen:

We have conferred W1th Mr. Sechler and have been
_informed by him that it will take him some time after he has arrived
at the well site to prepare his equipment fo > plu gging the well. He
s promi ] ffice 1e will notify the C mndission of 155t
4 nours before any action is taken to plug the well. Mr. Sechler -
1nd1cated to tth office that the actual plugging operation will probably
“not take pldace uiitil some time in the middle or the latter part of the
week of July 25, 1966.

Yours very truly,

A AR 4 0 g 2k e

WELLER FR H mCKISCH

JRH:Ajk

|

0901, N ) e S e

ce: Mr., Harold Sechler
d/b/a Si& S 0il Producers
3330 Garland
Wheatridge, Colorado

Mr. A, H, McLeod

Keleher & McLeod |
First National Bank Building
Albuquerque, New Mexico

B340 N NN MR AL A

Reliance Insurance Company
Offices:
Philadelphia, Pennsylvania
San Francisco, California
Denver, Colorado
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© LAW OFFICES

M Ay N RicH WELLER, ERIEDRICH AND HickIscH

::":::" :'c:;:f:_‘_ - “390 CAPITOL LIFE CENTER

W. RODERT WARND ’ DEfVER, CoLORADO 80203 TELEP

MARTIN J. ANDREW ' - : 3 ) HONE 222.4728
AREA CODE 303

JAMES C. FATTOR . ' .

. STERLING AMBLER :

ARTHUR H. DOWNEY o Jul’ 20, 1068

MICHAEL K. OLDHAM
GEOFFRKY 8. RACE

Re: Stendard Aceidemt - _Harold Sechler d/b/e 8 & 80U Prodncou -
~ State of New Mexico Bond No. B-127233

Desr Mr. Seechler:

w-u«wmww George M. Hatoh, Lssistant
Attorney Genersl for the State of New Mexico, that it will be necessary
that an engineer from the Ofl Conservation Commission be present at the
plugging of the well. K an engiseer is not present, this will not uu.-iy

" the uw&a 23 lanat @ a4 hours notice so that thcy may meke arrugoe
raents h be present.

Yours very truly.

WELLER FRIEDBICB AND HIC

By
JRH:1jk
cc: Btate of New Mexico Ofl Conservation Commissioa
Poat Office Box 3088
Santa Fe, New Mexito
Attention: Mr. George M. Hatch

Mr. A. H. Mol.eod

Keleher & McLeod Reliance Insurance Companies
Attorreys at Law » Offices:
First National Bank B mumm‘ Philadelphia, Penasylvania

San Francisco, Californis
Denver, Colorado

Albuguerque, New Mexico
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LAW OFFICES

WELLER, FRIEDRICH AND HICKISCH

900 CAPITOL LIFE CENTER
HJUQAYLE WELLER
JULIUS M, FRIEDRICH . DeNvVER, COLORADO 80203
JOHN R, HICRISCH
WILL'AM H. HAZLITT
W. ROBERT WARD
MARTIN J. ANDREW

JAMES C. FATTOR July 18, 1966

R.STERLING AMBLER

ARTHUR H. DOWNEY

MICHAEL E. OLDRAM , . i it sl | Y ANS
GEOFFREY S. RACE MAIN OF HCEOCG
WILLIAM E.BRAYSHAW

TELEPHONE 222-472%
AREA CODE 303

%6 JuL 13 Prl o8
State of New Mexico Oil Conservatlon Commlssion
Post Office Box 4088
Santa Fe, New Mexico

A’ctentmn Mr. George M, Hatch, Special Asgistant Attorney General

Standard Accident - Harold Sechler d/b/a S&S Oil Producers -
State of New Mexico Bond No. B 127223

Gentlemen:

Your letter of June 28, 19686 has been recelved. We have
conferred with Mr. Harold J. Sechler and he has informed us that he
has made arrangements to be at the site of the well during the week of
July the 18th, and that at this time he will plug the well according to the
requirements of the State of New Mexmo

It would be appreciated if you would have an ingpection
made after that date to ascertain if in fact it has been accomplished and -
notify this office.

Yours very truly,

WELLER FRIEDRICH AND HICKISCH

s e=TVLY,

cc: Mr, Harold Sechler Mr. A. H. McLeod
d/b/a S & S 0il Producers Keleher & McLeod
3330 Garland Attorneys at Law
Wheairidge, Colorado First National Bank Building
Albuquerque, New Mexico
Reliance Insurance Company
Offices

Philadelphia, Peunsylvania

San Francisco, California

Denver, Colorado

i, e e Y o 7 T
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®il Conservation Tommission

LAND COMMISSIONER
GUYTON B, HAYS

GOVERNOR
JACK M, CAMPBELL
CHAIRMAN

State of Netw Mexico

L R
L Sty
0% £

STATE GEOLOGIST
A, L, PORTER, JR.

MEMBER SECRETARY - DIRECTOR
P. O, BOX 2088
S{\NTA FE
MEMORANDUM
TO: CASE FILE NO. 3294
FROM: A. L. PORTER, Jr., Secretary-Director
SUBJECT¢ Plugging of the Bond Well No. 1 located in the

SW/4 NE/4 of Section 17, Township 9 North, Range
14 West, Valencia County, New Mexico.

Mr. Sechler called me on June 29, 1966, relative to the many
difficulties connected with his efforts in drilling this well

and requesting another extension of time for pluéging. I re-
fused the extension of time on the grounds that we did not have
any more assurance this time than we had at the time of the first
hearing when Mr. Sechler assured us that he would have the work
done in 45 days. I further reminded Mr. Sechler that on the date
“ of the second hearing we received a telegram from him stating
that the well had been plugged, but that a subsequent field
inspection revealed that there was no evidence that the well had
been plugged.

JUNE 29, 1966

e ST

SUNVS IS

LA A i ia e S




SOVERNOR
JACK M, CAMPBELL
CHAIRMAN

State of Net Mexico
@il Qonserna n Qommission
LAND EOMQISS‘JONEh

GUYTON B, HAYS
MEMBER

STATE GEoLogisT
A. L. PORTER, yr,
SECRETARY . bIrRECTOR

P. 0. Box 2088

SANTA Fg . ~ LEGAL Drvision
PHONE 827-2741

T et

December 3, 1965

CERTIFIED ~ RETURN
RECEIPT REQUESTED .=

j

| ’

Mr. Harold J. sechier !
dba S. & s. 0il Producers z
3730 IndependehCe-k' :
Wheatridge, Colorado £
’ Re: case No. 3294 'é

, Order No. R-3009 » 3

Dear Mr. Sechier:_ : . g

B

'Inampgnd;osing*a certifieq Copy of the above order conéerning
your Bond Well No. 1. :

LTI W,

Rapteina, 0il ‘ang Gas Inspector, Qil'Cbﬁseryation’Cbmmissidn} Santa
Fé,‘New,ygxiCQ, is satisfied with,the'plugging Program, it will only

If the Bond Well No. 1 has been properiy pPlugged ang Mr. J. g,

N R A 0y

SRR

Very truly yours,

J. M, DURRBTT, Jr. ;
Special Assistant 5,
Attorney General ‘

JMD/esr
Enclosure
cc: Mr, Harola g, Sechler My, g, g, Kapteina
dba s, & S. 0il Producers Oil and Gag inspector
3370 Independence , 0il Conservation Commission
Denver, Colorado Santa Fe, New Mexico
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" i GOVERNOR
JACK M., CAMPBELL
) CHAIRMAN
State uf Netw Mexico
®il Aonservation Tommission

EERLE VN

LAND COMMISSIONER
SUYTON B. HAYS
MEMBER

STATE GEOLOGIST
A, L. PORTER, JR.
SECRETARY « OIRECTOR

TO WHOM IT MAY CONCERN:

I, A. L. PORTER; Jr., Secretary-Director of the New Mexico
0il Conservation Commission do hereby certify that the attached

is a true and correct copy of Commission Order No. R-3009

; | A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

IN WITNESS'ﬁHEREOF, I have affixed my hand and notarial seal
this 3rd day of December, 1965.

My Commission Expires:

September 22, 1969
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¥ : : BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION -
- ) , OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

i

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION ON ITS OWN MOTION TO PERMIT HAROLD J. SECHLER, DBA

’ S. & 5. OIL PRODUCERS, AND ALL OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES TO SHOW

5 CAUSE WHY THE BOND WELL NO. 1 LOCATED IN THE SW/4 NE/A OF SECTION
17, TOWNSHIP 9 NORTH, RANGE 14 WEST, NMPM, VALENCIA COUNTY, NEW ,
MEXICO, SHOULD NOT BE PLUGGED IN ACCORDANCE WITH A COMMISSION- : !
APPROVED PLUGGING PROGRAM. é

CASE No. 3294 | ;
Order No. R-3009

TN AN

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION .

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearlng at 9 o'clock a.m. on November ‘
23 1965, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel S. Nutter. ; :

NOW, on thls 3rd _ day of December, 1965 the . Comm1ssxon, a
quorum belng present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
‘in the premises,

Ao i

FINDS.

o (l) Thaf due bubl1r notice’ hav1na basn n1vpn aq«régﬁiréd”by@_%;if'¢stL”

."law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

(2) That Harold J. Sechler, dba S. & S. 0il Producers, is ‘
the owner and operator of the Bond Well No. 1 located in the SW/4 { :
NE/4 of Section 17, Township 9 North, Range 14 West, NMPM, f b
Valencia County, New Mexico. :

(3) That the subject well is dry and abandoned and should »
be plugged. in- ordar te confine any orude na+rg1pnm 011< natural o

j gas, and water in the strata orlglnally containing them, and to j i
i otherwise prevent waste and protect correlative rights. ?

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(L) That Harold J. Sechler, dba S. & S. 0il Producers,
is hereby ordered to plug the Bond Well No. 1 located in the SW/4
NE/4 of Section 17, Township 9 North, Range 14 West, NMPM, Valencia

A e o

o
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-above desxgnated.

T
CASE No. 32¢4
Order No. R-3009

County, New Mexico, in a manner that will prevent crude petroleum
oil, natural gas, and water from escaping frém the strata in which
they are found into another stratum. or strata.

~(2) That Harold J. Sechler, dba S. & S. Oil Producers,
shall complete plugglng operatlons on or before January 1, 1966;
that said plugging operatlons shall be conducted in accordance
with a minimum plugglng program submitted to-and approved By the
Commission's’ Santa Fe - Dlstrlct ‘Office; and, that ‘Harold J. Sechler
shall notlfy the 0il and Gas Inspector, 0il Conservation Commis-~
sion, P. O. Box 2088, Santa Fe, New Mexlco, of the exact date
and tlme plugglng operations are to commence.

(3) That Jurlsdlctlon of this cause is retalned for the

‘entry of such further orders 'as the: Comm1s51on may deem neces-

sary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexlco, on the day and year hereln—

- = .

STATE OF NEW MEXICO -
0IL CONSERVATION commssxou

) /s/ Jack M Campbell
\JACK M. CAMPBELL, Chairman

/s/ Guyton B. Hays
GUYTON B. HAYS, Member

7 V4 A L. Porter, Jr. : i
" A. L. 'PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary

SEAL

esr/

=
&
e
;‘;5
3
By
E;
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 2088

SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO

LEGAL DIVISION
. - PHOME 827-2741
December 3, 1965 = :

CERTIFIED -~ RETURM
RECEIPT REQUESTED

Reliance Insurance Group
Surety Claim Department
320 California Street

San rrtncisco. California

Re: Principal:s Harold J. Sechler

‘ i - dba 8. & §. 0il Producers
Surety: Standard Accidont Insurance Cbnpuny
Obligee: State of New Mexico

Gentlcmens

' I an cnclosing a cortiflod copy of Ordor ¥o. R=3009 -
which concerns the abovo-descrihod One-Well Plugging Bond
¥o. B 127223,

Ver Your’ »
-/:’:/:éf\

J. N. DUR!!TT Jr.
Special Assistant
Attorney General

JND/esx

Enclosure

ccs Mr. Harold J. Sechler : Mr. Harold J. Sechler L
dba §. & §. 0il Producers dba S. & 8. 0il Producers
3730 Independence 3370 Independence

Wheatridge, Colorado Denver, Colorado

Mr. J. E. Kapteina

0il and Gas Inspector

0il Conservation Commission
Santa Ye, New Mexico




OfL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. 0. BOX'2088
SANTA FE. NEW MeXico

A LEGAL DIVISION
- | PHONR 827-2741
Deceuber 3, 1965 :
CERTIFIRD - METURN | |

Mx. Harold J. Sechler
dba 8. & £. 0Oil Producers
3730 Independence '
Wheatridge, Colorado
Re: Casge No. 3294
Order No. R-3009

Dear Mr. Sechler: o e

I am onclosing a certified copy of the above order concerning
your Bond Well No. 1. |

If the Bond Well No. 1 has been properly plugged and Mr. J. E.
Kapteina, Oil and Gas Inspector, Oil Conservation Commigsion, Santa
Fe, New Mexico, is satisfied with the plugging program, it will only
be necessary for you to file the required reports with the Commis-
sion to comply with the provisions of the order. However, if
Mr. Kapteina is not satisfied with the manner in which the well was
plugged, it will be necessary to plug the well in accordance with
his requirements on ox before January 1, 1966.

| Very trut y yours,

J. M. DURREBTT, Jr.
Special Assistant
Attorney General

JIMD/esx
Enclosure
cc: Mr. Harold J. Sechler Mr. J. E. Kapteina
dba S. & S. 0il Producers ; Oil and Gas Inspector
3370 indepaendence 0il Conservation Commission

Denver, Colorado Santa Fe, New Mexico

o e




GOVERNOR
JACK M. CAMPBELL
CHAIRMAN -
State of Nefo Mexico
®il Qonservation Tommission
_ LAND COMMISSIONER STATE GEOLOGIST
e GUYTON Bl HAYS . 'A. L. PORTER,; JR.
MEMBER ’ i SECRETARY - DIRECTOR
£, O, 80X 2088
SANTA FE
TO WHOM IT MAY CONCERN:
I, A. L. PORTER, Jr., Secretary-Director of the New MexXico
. 3 Oil Conservation Commission do hereby certify that the attached
3
g‘ is a true and correct copy of Commission Order No. R-3009.
5 » 2L
A . S ?

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

£

"

/A B I

December 3, 1965

B

SRR N R AR i b

IN WITNESS?WEEREOF, I have affixed my hand and notarial seal
this 3rd day of Decewber, 1965.

E "A7 e
*—:ZQ;E:///’J
e (

Notary

ey

PLINL

My Commission Expires:

Septembexr 22, 1969

L AT o A ey ke
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
' OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION ON ITS OWN MOTION TO PERMIT HAROLD J. SECHLER, DBA

S. & S. OIL PRODUCERS, AND ALL OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES TO SHOW
CAUSE WHY THE BOND WELL' NO. I LOCATED 'IN THE SW/4 NE/4 OF SECTION
175 TOWNSHIP 9 NORTH, RANGE 14 WEST, NMPM, VALENCIA COUNTY, NEW
MEXICO, SHOULD NOT BE PLUGGED IN ACCORDANCE WITH A COMMISSION-
APPROVBD PLUGGING PROGRAM.

CASE No. 3294
Order No. R--3009

"ORDER_OF THE COMMISSION

BY fTHE COMMISSION:

; This cause came on for hearlng at 9 o clock a.m. on. November
23 1965 at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examlner Daniel S. Nutter.

: NOW, on this 3rd day of December, 1965 the Comm13310n, a
quorum belng ‘present, hav1ng considered the testimony, the record
and: the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised

in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof

(2) That Harold J. Sechler, dba S. & S. Oil Producers, is
the owner and operator of the Bond Well No. 1 located in the sw/4
NE/4 of Section 17, Township 9 North, Range 14 West, NMPM,

Valenc1a County, New Mexico. -

‘ (3) That the subjéct well is dry and abandoned@ and should
be plugged in order to confine any crude petroleum o0il, natural
gas, and water in the strata originally containing them, and to
otherwxse pPrevent waste and protect correlative rights.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That Harold J. Sechler, dba S. & S. 0il Producers,
is hereby ordered to plug the Bond Well No. 1 located in the SW/4
NE/4 of Section 17, Township 9 North, Range 14 West, NMPM, Valencia

:
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CASE No. 3294
Order No. R-3009

County, New Mexico, in a manner that will prevent_trude petroleum
oil, natural gas, and water from escaping from the strata in which
they are found into another stratum or strata.“ '

(2) That Harold J. Sechlex, dba S. & S. Oil Producers,
shall complete plugging operations on or before January 1, 1966;
that said plugging operations shall be conducted ‘in accordance
with a minimum plugging program submitted to and approved by the
Commzssxon s Santa Fe District Office; ‘and . that Harold J. Sechler
shall notify the 0il and Gas Inspector, Oil Conservation Commis~

‘sion, P. O. Box 2088, Santa Fe, New Mexico, of the exact date

and time p;uggLug operations are to commence.

{3) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

<.entry of such further orders as the- Comm1551on may deem neces-—

sary.

. DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year here;n—
above desxgnated.

<

' STATE OF NEW MDXICO i
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION ’

/s/ Jack M. Campbell
JACY M. CAMPBELL Chazrman

/s/ Guyton B. Hays
GUYTON 2. HAYS, Member

/s/ A. L. Porter, dr.
A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary

S'EAL

esr/ - : S el
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 2088

SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO

LEGAL DIVISION
Decssuber 3, 1965

CRRTIFIED ~ RETURN
RECEIPT REQUESTED

Reliance Insurance Group
Surety Claim Departwent
320 California Street
San Francisco, California

~ Bes3 Principals Baroclé J. Sechler -
: : dbs 5. & 8. Oil Producers E
Surety: standard Accident Insurance co.pnny

Obligeea: State of New Mexico

Gentlemen:s

- ,’L am -ncLouan & CEITilIiwa vupy O UXZQEX BU. A~3UUJ.
vvhich concerns the above-described One-Well Pluggiag Dcud
- Be. B 121223‘

Very truly yours,

ﬁ-ﬁ’w(&, 7

J. M. DORRRTT, Jr.
Special Assistant
Attorney General

IND/esr

Basisenrs

¢cs Mr, Harold J. Sechler Mr. Rarold J. Sechler
dba §. & 8. 011l Producers dba 8. & 8. Oil Producers
3730 Indapendsnce 3370 Independence
Wheatridge, Colorado Denver, Colorado

Mr., J. B. Xapteinz

0i{1 and Gas Inspector

0il Conservation Coomission
Santa Pe, New Mexico

PHONE 827-2741
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OIL. CONSERVATION COMM ISSION

F. O. VINRBAE 20x 2044
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

&
AR -

LEGAL DIVISION
PHORE 827-2741

November 10, 1965 . +

VIA AIR MAIL '
_uzgi , CERTIFIERD - RETURM 3 , i
, RECEIPT REQUESTED o PU

. -dba B. & 8. 0il Producers
3370 Independence .
Denver, Colorado

R e A e e L

o Re: Case No. 3294
Dear Mr. Sechler: |

-
e L TR,

B I am enclosing a copy of the November 23, 1963,

- Examiner Hearing Dockat. Aas the Examiner stated at the T
: September 22, 1965, hearing, you will be expected to o
appear on November 23, 1965, and establish that the ’ ’

Bond Well No. 1 has been pPlaced on production.

Very truly yours, \4!
- sl
. M. DURRETT, Jr.

Special Assistant
Attorney General

._/ﬂ,.x-— ‘;\/! s ) | g;‘

JMD/esr
Enclosure

cc: Mrx, Neil Good
Attorney at Law
Lakewood, Colorado




Docket No. 33-65

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - TUESDAY - NOVEMBER 23, 1965

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE IAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The followirig cases will be héerd before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or .
Elvis A. Utz, Alternate Examiner:

'CASE 3294 (Continued from the September 22, 1965, Examiner Hearing)

In ‘the matter ‘of the ‘hearing called by the’ 0i1 Conservation Com-~
mission on its own motion to permit Harold J. Sechler, dba

S. & 8. 041 Producers, and all other interested parties to show
cause why the Bond Well No. 1 located in the SW/4 NE/4 of Section
17, Township 9 Nerth, Range 14 West, Valencia County, New Mexico,
should not be’plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Commission-

approved plugging program.

CASE 3333: Application of William A. and Edward R. Hudson for a waterflood
project, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
~cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflood project in the
. Queen: formation through six wells in Sections 10, 11, and .15,
Township 18 South, Range 31 East, Shugart Yates-Seven Rivers-Queen-
Grayhurg Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

‘CASE 3334: Applicatlon of. Pelmont 0i1. Corponation for an unorthodox location,
Roosevelt County;fNew Mexico. Appllcant, in the.a -styled
cause; Seeks authority to drill ‘its Tederal 9 Well No. 'l at an un-
orthodox location 660 feet from the North and East lines of Section
9, Township 8 South, Range 37 East, Bluitt-San Andres Gas Pool,
Roosevelt County, New Mexico.

Caie

CA&b 33353 App, cation ‘of Monsanto Comoany for:: an‘u“orthodox locat;on, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the ‘above-siyied-causc, sseks
apﬁroval of an unorthodox ‘cil well location 1200 feet from the
-South ‘line and 560 feet from the West line of Section 32, Township
16 South, Range 33 ‘Bast, West Kemmitz-Lower Wolfcamp Pool, Lea
County, New Mexico.

.CASE 3336 Appllcatlon of Shell 0il Company for special rules for .the East
Hightower-Upper Pennsylvanlan Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the promulgation of
special pool, rules for the East nghtower-uPper Pennsylvanian
Pool in Section 25, wanshlp 12 South, Range 33 East, Lea County,
New Mexico, including a provision for 80-acre proration units.

-CASE 3337 Application or Sne;n 0il Company For the creation of a new gas
pool and for special pool rules, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above~styled cause, seeks the .creation of a new gas pool
for Morrow production in Sections 3 and 4, Township ‘22 South, Range
34 East, and Section 34, Township 21 South, Range 34 Bast, Lea ,
County, New Mexico, and the establishment of special pool rules,
including a provision for 640-acre spacing units.
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November 23, 1965, Examiner Hearlng

CASE 3338:

| CASE 3339:

CASE '3340:

CASE :3341:

CASE 3342

CASE 3343:

Application of SoCony-Mobil’Oil Company, Inc. for pool-lease
comningling, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeka authority to.commingle Glorieta, Blinebry,
Upper-Pennsylvanian, Lower-Pennsylvanian, Devonian, Abo and
WOlfcamp production from its State Bridges (Military Institute)
Lease -in Section 25, Township 17 South, Range 34 East, and
from its State Bridges (Common School) Lease in Sections 3, 10
through 15, 22, 23, 24, and 26 and 27, Township 17 South, Range
34 East, Lea cOunty, New Mexico, after separately metering the
Milltary Institute prodiction, allocating production to each
lease by means of the subtraction method.

Applidation of Socony-Mobil 0il Company, Inc. for a unit agree-

ment, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled

.cause, seeks approval of the Denton North Wolfcamp Unit Area
_compr131ng 2,640 acres, more or less, of Federal and fee lands

in wanship 14 South,, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of Socony-Mobxl 0il Company, Inc. for a waterflood

“project, Lea County, ‘New Mexico. Appllcant, in the above-styled
‘cause, seeks: authorlty to institite a waterflood: ‘project in its

Denton North Wolfcamp Unit by the 1n3ect10n ‘of water into the
Wolfcamp formation ‘through twelve wells located in Sections 25,
26, 27, 34, 35, and 36, Township 14 South, Range 37 East,- Lea
County, New Mexico.

Appllbatlon of Tenneco 0il Company for ‘an admlnlstratlve proce-
dure, San Juan and Rio Arrita Countles, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above—styled cause, seeks the establishment of an
administrative procedure whereby wells: presently completed in

the:Bl“noo—Mesaverde Pbol could w1thout notice and hearlng, be

] L rllling arouna tne olu interval
of " cfmpletlon ‘which was orlglnally ‘shot. Operators utllizing such
administrative procedure would be required to conduct appropriate
deviation tests to ensure that no well would be completed nearer
than 200 feet to the outer boundary of its proratlon unit.

_Appllcation of Sunray DX 0il Company for a waterflood’ pro;ect,

Pddy County, New Mexico. Appllcant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks ‘authority to’ institute a waterflood project in the Grayburg-
Jackson Pool, Eddy’ County, New Mexico, by the injection of water
into the Keeley zone of the San Andres formation through four
wells in Sections 22 and 23, Township 17 South, Range 29 East.

seeks authorlty to ‘institute a waterf_ood project 1n the Grayburg—
Jackson Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, by the ‘injection of water
into the Metex zone of the Grayburg formation through four injec-
tion wells in Sections 14 and 15, Township 17 South, Range 29 East.
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CASE 3344:

CASE 3345:

CASE 3346:

November 23, 1965 Exafiiner Hearing

“Application of Texaco Inc. for a unit agreément, Lea County,

New Mexico. Appllcant, 'in the above- styled cause, seeks approval
of the West ‘Vacuum Unit Area comprising 2000 acres, more or

less, of State land in Townshlp 17 South, Range 37 East, Lea
County, New Mex1co.

wAppllcatlon of Texaco Inc. for a watérflood project, Lea Couﬁfy,

New Mexico. Anpllcant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority
to institute a waterflood project in its West Vacuum Unit by the

»1n3ect10n of water into the’ Gﬂayburg-San Andres formations through

six injection wells located in Sections 3 and 4, Township 18 South,
Range 34 East, and Sections 33 and 34, Townshlp 17 South, -Range o
34 East, Vacuum Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. €T§ P

Application. of Sinclair 011 & Gas Company for a waterflood project;
Lea County, New ‘Mexico. Appllcant, ‘in the above- styled cause,
seeks authorlty to institute a waterflood project in the Maljamar
Pool by the® 1n3ect10n ‘of: water into the Grayburg-San Andres for-
mations through eight wells in Section 24, Township 17 South,
Range :32 East, Lea County, New Mexico.
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Docket No. 33-65

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - TUESDAY - NOVEMBER 23, 1965

‘9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or
Elyis A. Utz, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 3294 (Continued from the September 22, 1965, Examiner Hearing)

CASE 3333:

'CASE 33343

In the matter of the hearing called by the 011 Conservation Com-

mission on its own motion to permit Harold J. Sechler, dba

S. & S. 0i1 Proddcers, and all other interested. parties to show
cause why the Bond Well No. 1 located in the Sw/a ‘NE/4 of -Section
17, Township 9 North, Range 14 West, Valencia County, New Mexico,
should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Commission-
approved plugging program. _

Application of Willlam A. and Edward R. Hudson for a waterflood
project, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflood prpject in the
Queen: formation through six wells in Sections 10, 11, and 15,
wanshlp 18 South, Range 31 East, Shugart Yates-Seven Rivers-Queen-
Grayhurg ‘Pool, Eddy County; New Mexico.

Application of Felmont 0il Corporation for an unorthodox location,
Roosevelt County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the -above-styled
cause, seeks authority to drill its Federal 9 Well No. 1 at an un-

oorthodox location 660 feet from the North and East liness of Section

’ .’Ov,, 'I\f\c.._rnsh-un O ani-'h : Dannn 27 PAQ" RTllitt~San Andres Gas mol’

m
144
(N
LN
(N
n

.CASE 3336'

CASE 3337:

1Rooseve1t County, New Mexico.

:’:‘xyya.i\.u-.ivu of Huueaut\; \.,\m?a“" F"‘"‘ =“ ““ﬁ'l"thOdOX 1ocati°n) Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks

-approval of an unorthodox ‘0il well location 1200 feet from the

South line and 660 feet from the West line of Section 32, Township
16 South, Range 33 East, West Xemnitz-lower Wolfcamp Pool, lea
County, Naw Mexico.

Application of Shell Oil Company for special rules for the East
Hightower-Upper Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks tha promulgation of

special pool rules for the Bast Hightowar-Upper ‘Pennaylvanian

Puol in Section 25, Township 1Z South, Rangs I3 Eask, Lea County,
New Mexico, including a provision for 80-acre proration units.

‘Application of Shell 01l Company for the creatign of a new gas ,
pool and for special pool rules, Lea County, New Mexico, Applicant,
in the above-~styled cause, seeks the creation of a new gas pool

for Morrow production in Sections 3 and 4, Towngship 22 Seuth, Range
34 East, and Section 34, Township 21 South, Range 34 East, Lea
County, New Mexico, and the establishment of special pool rules,
including a provision for 840-acre spacing units,
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'CASE 3338:
v commingllng, Lea  County, New Mexico.

~ CASE 3339:

CASE 33401

g CASE 3341;
R : ;dure, San Juan .and Rio Arriba Counties, New Mexico.

CASE 3342:

CASE 3343:

f November 23, 1965, Examiner Hearing

ApplicatiOn of Socony-Mobil 0il Company, Inc. for pool-lease
Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks' authority to commingle Glorieta, Blinebry,
uPper Pennsylvanian, Lower-Pennsylvanian, Devonian, Abo and
Wolfcamp production from its State Bridges (Military Institute)
Lease in Section 25, Township 17 South, Range 34 East, and
from its State Bridges (Common School) Lease in Sections 3, 10
through 1S, 22, 23, 24, and 26 and 27, wanshlp 17 South, Range
34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, after separately metering the
Military Institute production, allocating production to each
lease by means of the subtractlon method.

- Application of Socony-Mobll 0il-Company, Ino. for a unit agree-

ment, lea County, New Mexico: ‘Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks approval of the Denton North Wolfcamp Unit Area
compr131ng 2,640 acres, more or less, of Federal and fee lands

- in Township 14 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

Applicatlon of Socony-Mob11 0il. Company, Inc. for a waterflood
project, lea’ County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the ‘dbove- -styled
cause, seeks authority to instltute a ‘waterflood project in ‘its
Dénton North Wolfcamp Unit by the injection of water into the
Wolfcamp formation through twelve wells located in Sections 25,

26, 27, 34, 35, and 36, Township 14 South, Range 37 East, Lea

County, New Mex1co.

Applicatlon of Tenneco 0il Company for an administrative proce-
Applicant,
in the above-stylea cause, ‘seeks the establishment of an
:dm{n1cfraf{vp nrnoedure wherebv wells presently completed in
co-Mesaverde Pool ecould, without not I nearing, os
recompleted in the Blanco-Mésaverde‘and/or ‘Basin-Dakota Gas

. Pools by means of setting a whipstock ‘above the Mesaverde pro—
'ducing'lnterval and dlrectlonally ‘drilling around the old interval
- of ‘completion ‘which was ‘originally shot.

Operators utilizing such
administrative procedure would be required to conduct appropriate
devlatlon tests to ensure that no well would be completed nearer
than 200 feet to the outer boundary of its proratlon unlt.

‘Appllcation of Sunray DX 0il Company for a waterf ocod project,
Eddy County, New Mexico..

Applicant, in the: above-styled dause,
seeks authorlty to institute a waterflood project in the Grayburg-

‘Jackson Pool, Eddy County, New Mex1co, by the 1n3ection of water
“into the Xeeley zone of the San Andres formation through four
wells in Sections 22 and 23, Townshlp 17 South, Range 29 East.

Appllcatlon of Sunray DX 0i1 Company for a waterflood project,

Eddy County, New Mex1co. Appllcant, 1n the above’styled cause,
Jackson Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, by the injection of ‘water
into the Metex zone of the Grayburg formation through four injec-
tion wells in Sections 14 and 15, Township 17 South, Range 29 East.
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CASE 3344: Application of Texacc Inc. for a unit agreement, Lea County,
New Mexico. Appllcant, in the abBove-styled cause,. seeks approval
of the West Vacuum Unit Area comprising 2000 acres, more or
less, of §tate land in Township 17 Scuth, Range 37 Edst, Lea
County, New Mexico.

CASE 3345: Application of Texaco Inc. for a watérflood project, Lea CountVy,
New Mex1co Applicant, in the above-styled cduse, seeks authorlty
to institute a waterflood project in its West Vacuum Unit by the . ;
injection of water into the Grayburg-San Andres formations through e
six injection wells located in Sections 3 and 4, Township 18 South, *
Range 34 East, and Sections 33 and 34, Townshlp 17 South, Range
34 East, Vacuum Pool Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 3346: Appllcatlon of Slnclalr 011 & Gas Company for a wiaterflood prOJect,
Lea County, New Mex1co.~ Appllcant, ‘in the above- styled cause,
seeks authority to institute a waterflood project in the Maljdmar
Pool by the injection of water into the Grayburg-San Andres for-
mations through eight wells in Section 24, wanshlp 17 South,
Range :32 East, Lea County, New Mexico.
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- Dec. 2, 1965 X ‘
~/€x BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

CF Ssubj.

§§=Qﬁﬁ=ﬁaﬂﬂﬁﬁ?€ﬂ=ﬂﬂﬂFﬁHﬁHﬁﬂﬁF
EA&JJEEB¥LEQEE£E£=€9§55ﬁ¥*$£@§
COMMISSION-OF=RIN=MEXTCO-POR
PNE= PR POSE-OF=CONSTDERIRG:™

/ /CASE No. _ 3294
VR -\ Order No. R—g§§ﬁz72

Tyl .
IN THE MATTER OF THE ﬁEK&ING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COM- N
MISSION ON_ ITS OWN MOTION TO PERMIT HAROLD J. SECHLER, DBA \

S. & S. OIL PRODUCERS, ANDAALL OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES TO SHOW
CAUSE WHY THE BOND WELL NO. 1 LOCATED IN THE SW/4 NE/4 OF SECTION \
17, TOWNSHIP 9 NORTH, RANGE 14 WEST, NMPM, VALENCIA COUNTY, NEW
MEXICO, SHOULD NOT BE PLUGGED IN ACCORDANCE WITH A COMMISSION-
APPROVED PLUGGING PROGRAM.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on
November 23 , 1965 , at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner
Daniel S§. Nutter .

NOW ‘on this ' day of _December , 1965 , the Commission, a
.quorum beln'ﬁpresent hav1ng con31dered the testlmony, the record, A
and the recommendations oI liie mxaminces, and ke*“ﬂ Fn11v advised . ;,,
in the premises, ;

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice haVing been givén as réquirea by

law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

(2) That Harolad J. Sechler, dba S. & S. 0il Producers, is
the owner and operator of the Bond Well No. 1 located in the sw/4

NE/4 of Section 17, Township. 9 North, Range 14 West, NMPM,

Valencia County, New Mexico.

(3) That the subjeet well is dry and abandoned and shoﬁld
be plugged xn-a—ésgﬁz;jéiat—w*éé confire égetcrude petroleum o0il,
natural gas, and water in the strata originally containing them,

and to otherwise prevent waste and protect correlative rights.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

.- (1) That Harold J. Sechler, dba S§. & S. 0il Producers,
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that said plugging Qperations shall be cohdubted in accordanc

and time plugging opérations are to commence.

CASE No. 3294

is hefeby ordered to plug the Bond Well No. 1 located in the SW/4
NE/4 df Section 17, Township 9 North, Range 14 West, NMPM, Valencia
Countf; New Mexico, in a manner that will prevent crude petroleum
0il, natural gas, and water from escapiﬂé from the strata in which
they are found into énother stratum or strata.
;(2) That Harold J. Sechler, dba S. & S. Oil Producers,

shali‘complete piugging ogérations on or before Jahuary 1, 1966;

L e : . to L
with 4¥e minimum plugging program submitted/and approved by the

Commission's Santa Fe District Office; and that Harold J. Sechler,

shall notify the Oil and Gas Inspector, Oil Conservation Commission, -

Biosbpirgind, P. O. Box 2088, Santa Fe, New Mexico, of the exact  date

?(3) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
‘entryof such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-—

sary. :

-~
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

P. O.J)QMINEEE BOX 2084
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

LEGAL DIVISION
MICNR $27-2741
Jane 28, 19G6 '

Nx. J. R, Rickisch _

Weller, Priedrich and Hickisch

Attorneys at law

900 Capitol Life Center '
Denver, Colorado 80203 ' : Cox

Re: Primcipsl: Barold J. Sechler
) é/b/a 8. & 8, 0Ll Producers
Surety: Standard Accident Insurance Company
bligee: State of New Mexico

Dear Mr. Mickischs

. In reference to your letter of June 27, 1966, the Mew Mexico
01l Comservation Commission has made no agreement with Mr. Earold
J. Sechler. h :

By letter of January 3, 1966, Adsmana vz nude upon the Reliance

- Insuiliee exoup to fulfill its obligations under the terms of the

Standard Accident Insurance Company One-Well Plwgging Bomd Ne, 2327335,

The Commission expects ihe Reliance Insurance Group to fulfill
its cbligations by obtaining the plugging of the Bond Well No. 1,
located in the SW/4 ME/4 of Section 17, Townahip 9 North, Range 14
West, EaAPi, Valencia County, New Mexico. :

Very truly yours,

- QEORAR 34 maeccs

Special Assistant
Attorney General

. GMH/esx
ccs Mr., A. H., Moieod Mr. Harold J, Sechler
Kalsher & Mcleod 4/b/a 6. & 8. Oil Producers
Attornays at Law 3330 Garland
Pirst Rational Bank Building Wheat Ridge, Colorado

Albuquerque, Rew Mexico
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WELLER, FRIEDRICH AND HickiscH L
o . 900 CAPITOL LIFE CENTER Aot
M. GAYLE WELLER : . —
SULIDS M, FRIEDRICH DENVER, COLORADO 80203 -~
JOHN R. HICKISCH -X
WILLIAM H. HAZLITT TELEPHONE 22224725
W.ROBERT WARD AREA CODE 303
MARTIN J.ANDREW fe )
JAMES C.FATTOR June 27’ 1966

R.STERLING AMBLER
ARTHUR H.DOWNEY
MICHAEL E. OLDHAM
GEOQFFREY 8, RACE
WILLIAM E.BRAYS HAW

State of‘ New Mexico 0Oil Conservation Commission
Ponst Office Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention: Mr. George M. Hatéh
Special Assistant Attorney General

Re: Standard Accident - Harold Sechler d/b/a 8 & S 011 Producers -
State of New Mexico

_Gentlemen:

This office, as attorneys for the Standard Acc1dent Insurance

't Jun 28 Pul 58

Company, has been requested by the said surety,ee pany o confer with

the princiole in'the sBove edpuoned ‘matter as regard to the claim being
made by the State of New Mexico. We have just been informed by Mr.
Sechler that he talked by telephone with you on Saturday, Junel8, 1966
when he was unable to confer with the engineer for the Commxssion, and
that you had informed him that no suit had been brought and that he would
be given an opportunity to plug the well. We are at this time inquiring as
to what agreement was reached by you with Mr. Sechler, particularly
with regard to a pending claim on the bond. Since this is actually a claim
against Mr. Sechler, as he is primarily liable for any claim which may
result; but in view of the fact that you have notified the bondmg company
of the possibility of a claim, we want to do all that is possible to affect a
settlement in this matter.

Yours very truly,:
WELLER, FRIEDRICH AND HICKISCH
B @w
JRH:1jk
cc: Mr.’ Harold Sechler

3730 Independence
Wheatridge, Ccoloradao
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635962

No.

S

zmnm:ﬁ. mox .omz _m_mc _s>=.|~om\

(

wz:a Reliance Insurance “Grc
Surety onwa Umum_ﬂaamSﬁ

A ‘POSTMARK
~ OR'DATE

STREET: ANDINO,

320 omHPHOanm mrnmmﬁ

6-2-66

n_4< m._.>4n. AND ZiP- noom

ia

San m.nwsnu.mn o, omﬁ,&mOHn

2\0: want’a returnireceipt,’ Ifsyou- “‘want

[10¢ ahows IS¢ ahows taivhom, | me:_\aQ only
-to-whom when, and.addreas . | to'addressee,
‘and when i}ano Qo:S:. ed lchack here

“delivered D
FEES ADDITIONAL TO 20¢ FEE L 508 fee

POD Form 3600 ' NO INSURANCE.COVERAGE PROVIDED—

July 1963 H;.M.H.H%.—.WO-V-ZWJWZ)*-@M—WMW-.F wl.

s

(See other side)
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635964

No.

Cop¥ o _mownmu "o- me.&auz Brder >H_~,|w 009

xmom__,._. moz om.z:_.._m: MAIL—20¢ *

mmz:a old J. Sechler oy X

mﬂv - & 8. Oill Producers o i

o p m

,,,Hummumsmmnn; W

CITY,'STATE "AND'21P CODE : :
Wheat: Ridge, - QOPunwmo 6—-2-66

Il youwantareturnreceipt, chesk ich |1 you want

10¢ shows 38¢shows to'whorn, | delivery only
to whom when, and address ‘to addressee,
and when where delivered’ "ohock'here

delivered . nw .
FEES ADDITIONAL TO 20¢ FEE 504 feo.

POD Form 3800 'NO INSURANCE COVIRAGE PROVIDED-—
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(See other side) A
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| veacliemen

: \ Reliance Iasurance Gxoup

. 320 Califernia Street

. San Framcisco, California
\/

V ribed One-Weli Plugging Bona

QlL CONSERVATléN COMMISSION
P. 0. BOX MXK 2088
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

J“h. 2 r) 1966

Re: Letter of January 3, 1966
Principal: Harolq J. Sechler ‘
- 4/Ad/a 8. & 8. 041 Producer

“ Surety: Standard Accident Insurance Coupany
- OGbligee: State of New Mexico

W/ By lettar of gammary 3, 1586, a certified copy of New Mexico
Oil Comservation Commission Order mo. R-3009 which concerned the

No.. B 127223 was sent to you,

T™he letter of January 3, 1966, also:

Nade demand upon your company to comply with the
provisions of Ovder No. R-3009.

Advised your Ccompany that if the Provisions of
Order Mo. R-3009 were not met by February 1,
1966, the Commigsion would file suit under the
Provisions of the above bond.
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
p. 0. BOX KX 2088

- SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO -

~2- _ June 2, 19635

- Meliance Insurance droup
Surety Claim Departwment

- 320 California Strest
San Franciaco, California

A field imspection of the well by Mr. J. E. Kapteina, Engineer,
011 Consexvation Coumission, on May 25, 1966, indicates that the

well is not plugged in accordance with the provisions of Order Ne.
' R=3009. Therefore, preparations are being wade to file suit under

" the provisioms of the above-described bomd.

, If you have cause that the suit should mot be filed, the Com-
| mission would appreciate hearing from your company. ,

Very truly yours,

GBORGE M, HATCH
Special Agsistant
Attorney General

H m,‘h- - S : : S

2 —— o — -

8

¢t Governor Jack K. Campbell
State of New Mexico
Capitol Building
Santa PFe, New Mexico
Mr. Harold J. Sechler

Mxr. Ralph ¥. Apodaca a//a 8. & 8. 011 Producers
Superintendent of Insurance 3730 Indepundence

State Corporation Commission Wheat Ridge, Colorado

P, O. Dex 1269 (Coxtified - Raturn

Santa Pe, Now Mexico Receipt Requested)

Mr. J. XK. Kapteina

Engineer & Oil & Gas Inspector
01l Conservation Commission
Santa Pe, Mew Mexico




OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 2088
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO
S B March 22, 1966
0
| 701 WELL FILE
¥, \&J FROM} J. M. DURRETT, Jr., ATTOXNEY
SUBJECT: ,sasoxnmvcnnsmmx.no.l oNIT G,
' SECTION 17, TOWNSHIP 9 NORTH, RANGE 14 WEST
Bgrold J. 8schler, dha 8 & 8 Oil Producor-, has

Do b dis -.;=ddv1-.d that this well hac been plugqod. See case’ filo,
:‘: i . ‘1_’:: ca.‘ 3294.

J. M. DURRERPT, Jr.
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dba 8. & S. 0il Producers
3730 Independence
Wheat Ridge, Colorado

Re: Case No. 3294
Order No. R-3009

DT s

Dear Mr, Sechler:

In reply to your letter of January 14, 1966, I am
enclosing a copy of my letter of December 3, 1965, and
- a certified copy of Order No. R-3009. ,

My letter of December 3, 1965, with a certified
RO S : - copy of the order, was mailed to vou at the ahovae

. P address by certified mail and returned to this office
o & unclaimed.

—2 —@ © €2

Very truiy yours,

g

J. M. DURRETT, Jr.
Special Assistant
Attorney General

e N f,: S OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION »
? ST ; P. O. BOX 2088
‘ | ‘ SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO
R R ) ) ~ LEGAL DIVISION /
3 - : - PHONE 827-2741
ClEe e, i B - o .- January 17, 1966 ,
. o ; CERTIFIED - RETURN : ,
" | 1 RECEIPT REQUESTED ' L
L : Mr. Harold J. Sechler ‘ o ‘ '

. E JMD/esx
: Enclosures
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LAND COMMISSIONER
GUYTON B. HAYS

MEMBER

GOVERNOR
JACK M, CAMPBELL
CHAIRMAN

ﬁiate of Nets Mexico
®il Gonservatian Tommission

P. O. BOX 2088

SANTA FE
MEMORANDUM :
TO: Mr. George Hatch
FROM: J. BE. Kapteina P

SUBJECT: S & S Producers' Bond No. 1

on May 25, 1966, a fleld 1nspectlon was made of
S & S Oil Producers' Bond No. 1 located in the SW/4 NE/4
“of Section 17, Township 9 North, Range 14 West, NMPM,
Valencia County, to determine whether or not the subject
well had been properly plugged as reported by Harold Sechler.
A rotary rig is in position over the hole, a steel drum has
been plhced over the hole and a stand of drill pipe run
through the rig floor to rest on the’ drum to prevent its re-
moval. It is éstimated that approximately 2500 feet of
drill pipe is standing in the derrick.

An interview with a Park Service employee at the
El Morrow National Monument shed some light on Mr. Sechler's
activities. The drilling sight is about four miles from the
Monument and with water being scarce in the area; while he
was engaged in his drilling activities, Mr. Sechler made it
a habit to procure about ten gallons, or so, of water per
day from the Park Ranger to be used as drinking water at the
well site. The Ranger advised the last occasion of such pro-
curement of water occurred about 1% years ago or about
November, 1964. He had not seen Sechler since that date, nor
had he heard of any operations being carried out at the well
during that period. It is worth noting that the drilling of

STATE GEOLOGIST » ~
A. L. PORTER, JR.
SECRETARY - DIRECTOR




A s

4

:tlie well created much interest among the inhabitants of
the area and it is felt that any activity, whether aril-
ling or plugging operation, would have become known.

May 26, 1966 .

H
i
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 2088

SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO

R

PSRRI

Sl ‘ ' LBGAL DIVISION
g : | PHONR 827-2741.
January 3, 1966

liance Insurance Group ' 4
“Surety Claim Deparxtment : ’ i
320 California Street ' : 5
“/A\San Francisco, California

&

PTG I Re: Principal: Harold J. Sechler
AR \,} ' dba 8. & 5. Oil Producers
: Suretyt Standard Accident Insurance Company
. e Obligee: Etate of New Mexico
o Ei}@ohtlolcn: | 7
Z | ’ I am encicsing & certifisd copy of Order No. R-3009 which concerns |
the above-described One-Well Plugging Bond Mo. B 127223. As your prin-

cipal is now in default under the provisions of this order, demand is
hexreby mads upon yQiur company to conply with the provisions of Order
Ho. 193009.

- If the provisions of this order have not been fully met by February
’ 1, 1366, the Commission will file suit under the provisions of the abdove

U bond.
“Very truly yGucs, ‘
i
J. M. DURRETT, Jr.
Special Assistant Attorney General
JMD/esx
cc: Mr, Harold J. Sechler Mr. Harold J. Sechler Mr. J. B ka
. . . J. E. pteina
dba S. & 5. Oil Producers gba S. & S. Oil Producers Oil and Gas
| 3730 Independence 3370 Independence Inapector
Whea@ridge. Colorado Denver, Colorado 0il Conservation

Conmission
Santa Fe, New Mex. .
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 2088

SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO

LBGAL DIVISION
PROME 827-2741

. Decsmber 3, 1965

CERTIFIRD -~ RETURN
RECEXPT REQUESTED

Mr. Eaxold J. Sechler
da 8. & 8, 011 m-

3730 Independence
Whoatridge, Qolomdo

%: Case ¥o. 329
Order No. R-3009

Dear M. loch).o:s

I am enclosing a ccrtiﬂcd copy of the above order concerning
your lond w.u ¥o. 1. N

- I2 the BOBG Well Mo. 1 Las been properiy pilugged and Wr, J. .
Kapteina, Oil snd Gas Inspector, 0il Consexvation Commission, Santa
Pe, Eow Mexico, is satisfied with the plucgging program, it will omly
be necessacy for you to file the required reports with the Commis-
siom to cemply with the mvtstm of the order. MNowever, if
Mr. Xapteina is not satisfied with the manner in waich the well was
plugged, it will be necessary to plug the well in accordance with
his regquirements on or before January 1, 1966,

Very truly yours,

J. M. DURRETY, Jr.
Special Assistant
Attorney General

JMD/esx

Enclosure

ces Mr. Harold J., Sechler Mr. J. B. Kapteina
dba §. & 8, Oil Producers 0il and Gas Inspector
3370 Independence , 0il Conservation Commission
Denver, Colorado santa ¥Fe, New Mexico
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OlIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 2088

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

LBGAL DIVISION
PHOME 827-2741
December 3, 1965 '

CERTIFIED - RETURN
RWCEIPT REQURSTED

Reliance Insurance Group
Surety Claim Department
320 California Street
san Francisco, California

" me: Principals Narold J. Sechler

: : doa 8. & 8. 0il Producers
standard Accident Insurance ee-pmy
state of New Mexico

Surety:
Obligee:

Gentlewen:

I an enclosing a coruﬂ.od copy. of o:dor ¥o. R=3009

" which comcerns the ADUVe—GeRvi Avan Noa Wall "mmina sond

%o. B 127223,

Very truly yimu .

J. M. DURRBTT, Jr.
Special Assistant
Attorney General

JND/esx
pclocuc

e

. llatold J. lochlor
dba 8. & 8. 0il Producers

3730 Independence
Wheatridge, Colorado

Mr. J. E. Kapteina

041 ané Gas Inspector

Oil Conservation Commission
Santa Pe, Bew Mcxico

dba 8. & 8. 011l ¥Froducers
3370 Independence
Denvexr, Colorado
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
. P.O.BXEIITY 80X 2ce8
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

LEGAL DIVISION
. PHONE 827-2741

Noveuwber fO » 1965

VIA AIR MAIL
CRRTIFIED - RETUMN
ucnrr mvtm

Nx. Barold J. Sechler
‘dba 8. & 8. Oil Producers
3370 Independence

Denver, Colorado
| Re: Case No. 3294
Dur llr. “chler:

I an cnclo-inq a copy of the November 23, 1965
Examiner Hearing Docket. As the Examiner stated at the
w 22, 1965, hearing, you will be expected to
appear on November 23, 1965, and establish that the
Bond Well No. 1 has been placed on ptoductioa.

Very truly yours,

J. M. DURPETT, Jr.

ﬂml -'i | W :&-_t

. Spscia
Attorney General

JMD/esr
Enclosure

ec: Mr. Neil Good
Attorney at lLaw
Lakewood, Colorado
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QIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

v P. O. NIy ooX 2005
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

LEGAL DIVISION
PHONE 827-2741

November 10, 1965

VIA AIR MAIL
CERTIFPIED - RETURN
RECEIPT REQUESTED

Reliance Insurance Group
320 California Street
S8an Prancisco, California

'Re: Harold J. Sechler, dba 5. & 5. Oil Producers
Gentlemen:

I am enclosing a copy of the November 23, 1965, -
BExaminer Hearing Docket. Case No. 3294 concerns the
 Standard Accident Insurance Company One-Well Plugging
Bond No. B 127223 and the Bond Well No. 1 located in
' the 5N/4 NE/4 of Section 17, Township 9 North, Range
14 West, NMPM, Valencia County, New Mexico.

Very truly youtl,
'J. M, DURRETT, Jr.

Special Assistant
Attorney General

JMD/esx
- Enclosure
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STATE OF NEW ugx

STATE ENGINEER OFFICE
SANTA FE

o

’Sﬁrﬂov 8

s. E. ﬂEYNOLDS )
STATE :xelus:n S November 5, 1965

ADDRESS CORRESPONDENCE TO!
STATE CAPITOL

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.
Secretary—Dlrector

0il Conservation Commission
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Porter:

Reference is made to 0il Conservation Commission Case 3294 on
which a hearing was held on* September 22, 1965. I examined the
witness, Mr. Sechler, concernlnq the ca51ng and cement in this
well and was not very well satisfied with his answers. However,
the Commission's Examiner stated that the case would be continued
to 9 A.M., November 23, 1965 at the 0il Conservation Commission
conference room, to'which I had no objection. I stated, at the
time, that I would .appear at the November 23rd hearing on this
matter, but due” to a confllct, I W111 not be able to attend

This offlce has no objectlon to Mr. Sechler's going ahead W1th
the’drllllng and completlon of the well in a diligent manner.

If drilling 0peratlons have not commenced prior to November 23rd,
it is my opinion the well should be plugged and abandoned in
accordance with a Commission approved plugging program

FEI/ma ) ‘ Yours truly,

S. E. Reynolds
State Engineer

e . PN SIRIEPRN cun LY B
By: ,.X?/
rank E. Irby
Chief
Water Rights Div.
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
R ’  r.o.moxarx 2088
! - SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO

LEGAL DIVISION
' o PHONE 827-2741
N September 10, 1965 S

Reliance nw.unnc' Group
320 California Street
San I‘:ancim. California

Res Harold J. Sechlex, dba 8. and 5. Oil Producers

it 2

Gentlement

. {-B\l Reference is made to our letter of Septewber 1,
Tt L 1968, concerning the above principul and the Standard
_ I AcGideni Sacuronce Cnmsany One-Well Plugging Bond. ¥o.
T« - . B 127223. R
: i
X am enclosing herewiin & dacket of tha Septamber
'i "I . N LY N .
| ’(" . Very truly yours,
i ) o )
L

J. M. DURRETT, Jr.
special Assistant
Attorney General

JMD/esr
Enclosure

ccs Mr. Harold J. Sechler
e doa 8. and 8. Ol Producers
3370 Independence
Denver, Colorado
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DR - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
: p.O.BOX tiwx 2088
SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO

; ) o |  LEGAL DIVISION

| PHONE 827-2741
0 September 10, 1965 '\

q Mt. Harold J. Sschler
dba 8. and 8. Oil Producers
Rl 3370 Independence
| U ~ Denver. Colorado
| Re: Case No. 3294

., @ | Dear Mr. Sechler:

. t - Raference ia made to our letter of Beptembder 1,
- iB 1965, concerning the subject case.

7 0 X am enciosing Lvieswash & dgchet of-the Rantemkay 00

e V\ﬁ - 22, 1965, E:aminer Hearing.

i
] - . Very truly yours,

J. M. DURRETT, Jr.
Special Agcsistant
Attorney General

JND/esxr i
Enclosure ' ‘ £
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OiL. CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 2088 g
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

LEBGAL DIVISION
PHONE 827-2741
September 1, 1965

Bsliance Insurance Group
320 California Street
San Frarncisco, California

Re: Barold J. Sechler, dba §. & S. 0il Producers
Gentlemen: ”

By letter dated August 12, 1965, I advisod you of an
Examiner Hearing to bde held on Wednesday, August 25, 1965,

concerning the adove principal and the Standard Accident
Insurance Company One-Well Plugging Bond No. B 127223.

Please be advised that on August 25, 1965, Case No.
3294 was continued to September 8, 1965, at the request

... of Mr. Sechler's attoriey who advised the Commission that .

Nr. Sechler would be present on that date. Ae this case
was inadvertently omitted from the September 8, 1965,
docket, it has been continued to September 22, 1965, and
will be heard on that date. A copy of the September 22,
1965, docket will be forwarded to you prior to the hear-
1”. -

Vei'y truly yours,

J. M. DURREBTT, Jr.

Special Assistant

Attorney General
JMD/esx

cct Mr., Harold J. Sechler
dba 8. & 8. 0i1 Producers
3370 Independence
Denver, Colorado
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olL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O, BOX 871

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

August 12, 1965

VIA AIR MAIL

‘Mx. Barold J. Scchl.er

dba 8. and 8. Oil Prodncot-

138 Garfield

Dcnvcr. Colorado

Dear Mr. Sechler:

I am enclosing a cbpy of the docket of the Examiner

Hearing thlt will be held on Wednesday, August 25, 1965,

at 9 a.m,, in the 01} - Conservation Commission Conference
Room, State Land Office building, Santa Fe, New Mexico.

Case Mo. 3294 concerns your Well No. 1 located in Section

17, Towmship 9 North, Range l4 West, MMPM, Valencia
County, New lluico. ;

Very truly yours,

AN

.

J. M. DURRETT, Jr. ;
Special Assistant .
Attorney General

JMD/esr
BEnclosure
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 2088
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

August 12, 1965

Rnliniwé Insurance Group
320 california Street
gan Francisco, California

Res Harold J. Sechler, dba S. & 5. 0il Producers
Gentlemen:

1 am enclosing a copy of the docket of the Examiner
Hearing that will be held on Wednesday, August 25, 1965,
at 9 a.m., in the Oil Conservation Commission Conference
Room, 3tate Land Office Building, Santa Pe,” New Mexico.
Case No. 3294 concerns the Standard Accident Insurance
Company Ore-¥Well Plugging Bond No. B 127223, ’

Very truly yours,

Je. M. DURRETT, Jr.
Special Assistant
Attorney General

JMD/esx
Enclosure
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May 1, 1965

State of New Mexico
0il Conservation Commission
¢/o Mr, J. E, Kapteina, Engineer

Dear Sir:

In answer to your letter d-ted May 10, 1965.

It is our plan to resume operations on the well, on or before

June 10, 1965, We have the necessary monies and equipmént
to go shead with the operation to a completion.

Thanking vou in advéncg for your 9ooperation in this matter,

Yours very truly,

Mr, H, 37 Sechler
138 Garfield
Denver, Colorado

e Y b ik

B




o

OolL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 2088

SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO

May 10, 1965

Mr. Harold J. gechler
138 Garfield

Denver, Colorado

Dear 3irs ‘

You are hereby called upon tO plug and apandon 8 and

8 0il Producers Well No. 1A jocated in the SW/4 wE/A
et ip 9 gorth, Range 14 West., WNPM

until June 1. 1963,

to complete ‘
1 Dcpnrtnont for appropri.ato action.

very rruly yours,

< @, SAPTEINA

Je 2o =7

Enginaer




